First Generation

1. Elizabeth Bloom, ¹ daughter of **James Bloom** and **Mary Ann Passmore**, was born on 26 Sep 1824 in Bloomington, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ¹ died on 26 Apr 1904 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan² at age 79, and was buried in Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan. ^{2,3,4} The cause of her death was acute rheumatism; weak heart.

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census on 29 Jul 1850 in Pike, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, United States. ⁵ Stacy Thompson; age 30; carpenter; b.PA Elizabeth Thompson; age 25; b.PA

She appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania.⁶
 Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA Byron; age 7; male; b.PA Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA Stacy; age 4; male; b.PA John; age 3; male; b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 22 Aug 1870 in Boggs, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. ⁷

Thompson, Elizabeth; age 45; female; white; keeping house; b.PA

Ambrose W.; age 19; male; white; farmer; b.PA

Byron R.; age 17; male; white; b.PA John A.; age 13; male; white; b.PA Lillie May; age 7; female; white; b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 3 Jun 1880 in Alpine, Kent, Michigan. 8

Stanly, Isaac W.; white; male; age 61; married; farmer;

b.Canada; father b.Conn.; mother b.Conn.

Elizabeth; white female; age 55; wife; married; keeping house;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

Thompson, Lilli M.; white; female; age 17; step daughter; single; at school;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 9 Stanley, Elizabeth; head; white; female; b.Sept. 1824; age 75; widowed; 13 children/6 liv.

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: housekeeper

^{1.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley; Claudia Breland, Maple Valley.

^{2.} Death Record for Elizabeth Stanley.

^{3.} Allegan Gazette (Allegan, Michigan).

^{4.} Cemetery Records of Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI (http://www.rootsweb.com/~mikent/cemeteries/walker/greenwood/t.html).

^{5. 1850} Census of Pike, Clearfield County, Pennsylvania.

^{6. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{7. 1870} Census of Boggs, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{8. 1880} Census of Alpine, Kent Co., MI.

^{9. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

 Her obituary was published in the Manistee (MI) Daily Advocate on 27 Apr 1904 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹⁰

Death of Mrs. E. Stanley

S.C. Thompson received a telegram today from Allegan, announcing the death of his mother, Mrs. E. Stanley, aged 81 years. She died of heart failure. Deceased is survived by five sons and one daughter. Mrs. B.R. Thompson and daughter of Grand Rapids who were taking baths at the Manistee Bath House, left this noon to attend the funeral.

(later, in same paper)

Mrs. Eva A. Thompson and daughter left this morning to visit friends and relatives in Grand Rapids.

 Her obituary was published in the Allegan (MI) Gazette on 30 Apr 1904 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan.¹¹

Mrs. Stanley died at the home of her daughter, Mrs. M.A. Johnson of Watson, last Monday, of acute rheumatism. She was eighty years old. Five sons and one daughter are living. After a short service Thursday afternoon at Mrs. Johnson's home, conducted by Rev. George R. Arnold, the remains were taken to Grand Rapids for burial, interment being made in Grace Cemetery.

Elizabeth married **Stacy Webb Thompson**, ¹² son of **Isaac Thompson** and **Keziah Webb**. The marriage ended in divorce between 1870 and 1878. Stacy was born on 19 Dec 1819 in Pennsylvania, ¹³ died on 10 Nov 1896 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States ^{12,14,15,16} at age 76, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ^{17,18}

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 29 Jul 1850 in Pike, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, United States. 19 Stacy Thompson; age 30; carpenter; b.PA Elizabeth Thompson; age 25; b.PA

^{10.} Manistee Daily Advocate (Manistee, Michigan), Elizabeth Stanley obituary, 27 Apr 1904.

^{11.} Allegan Gazette (Allegan, Michigan), Elizabeth Stanley obituary, 30 April 1904.

^{12.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible, (n.p., n.d.), privately held by Hazel Thompson in 1974.

^{13.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{14.} Death Record for Stacy W. Thompson.

^{15.} Kent County, Michigan, death certificate no. 5574 (1896), Stacy W. Thompson; Claudia Breland, Maple Valley; name: Stacy W. Thompson

date of death: November 10, 1896

male, white, married

age: 76 years, 10 months, 29 days place of death: Grand Rapids, Michigan

cause of death: diarrhoea and exhaustion

birthplace: Pennsylvania occupation: lumberman name of father: unknown birthplace: Pennsylvania name of mother: unknown birthplace: Pennsylvania record dated May 28, 1897 copy dated 18 December 1984

^{16.} Kent County, Michigan, death certificate.

^{17.} Manistee Daily News (Manistee, Michigan).

^{18.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Manistee, Michigan), Stacy Webb Thompson marker; personally read, April 2008.

^{19. 1850} Census of Pike, Clearfield County, Pennsylvania.

• He appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. ²⁰

Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA Byron; age 7; male; b.PA Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA Stacy; age 4; male; b.PA John; age 3; male; b.PA

- He owned land in May 1877 in Traverse City, Grand Traverse County, Michigan, United States.²¹
- He appeared on the census on 15 Jun 1880 in Blair, Grand Traverse, Michigan.²²
 Thompson, Stacy W.; white; male; age 63; boarder; divorced;
 b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; working in mill
- His obituary was published in the Manistee Daily News on 12 Nov 1896 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.²³

Burial of S.W. Thompson

The remains of S.W. Thompson, father of Stacy Thompson of this city, arrived today from Grand Rapids where he passed away Tuesday night at the home of another son Winfield Thompson. The diseased [sic] has been in ill health for some time. He is well known in Manistee County and has many friends who mourn with the afflicted family. The remains were interred at Oak Grove.

^{20. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{21.} Stacy W. Thompson land purchase.

^{22. 1880} Census of Blair, Grand Traverse Co., MI.

^{23.} Manistee Daily News (Manistee, Michigan), Stacy W. Thompson obituary, 12 Nov. 1896.

 His obituary was published in the Manistee (MI) Advocate on 13 Nov 1896 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.²⁴

Laid to Rest

Thursday noon the remains of the late S.W. Thompson arrived, accompanied by his sons, A.W. and E.G. Thompson from Grand Rapids. They were met at the depot by S.C. Thompson, family and quite a number of people and escorted to the grave. Father Hines conducted the services.

S.W. Thompson came here in 1869; he conducted a lumber business in Grand Traverse Co., and at Green Lake, for 18 years and is well and favorably known by all; he was a man who made friends everywhere. Of late years he had made the Pacific coast his home, but for a while he had been residing with his children in Grand Rapids and Manistee. He was well and able to cast his vote on election day, and it was a great surprise to everyone to hear of his death which resulted from abscess of the lungs superinduced by la grippe.

Six children survive him, five sons and one daughter, Byron Thompson, who is South now but his home is at Grand Rapids, A.W. Thompson Mrs. Lillie M. Johnson, of Grand Rapids, E.G. Thompson, at Leganier, Indiana, John Thompson, of Colorado, and Stacy Thompson, of this city.

We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the bereaved children in this sad hour of affliction.

(later in same paper)

S.W. Thompson is Dead

S.W. Thompson, father of S.C. Thompson of Parkdale, died at the home of his son, Winfield Thompson of Grand Rapids, at 10:30 Tuesday night. The deceased was 78 years of age and is well known in this vicinity. The remains will arrive here tomorrow and will be interred in Oak Grove cemetery.

Many hearts will be saddened to hear of his death, and the family have our sincere sympathy in their sad hour of bereavement.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 2 M i. **Ambrose Winfield Thompson**^{25,26} was born on 19 Jan 1851 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ^{25,26} died on 21 Nov 1915 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States^{25,26} at age 64, and was buried on 23 Nov 1915 in Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan. ^{26,27}

Ambrose married Margaret Egan (d. 17 Sep 1927) in 1875.²⁸

+ 3 M ii. **Byron Register Thompson**^{25,29} was born on 5 Feb 1853 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ^{25,29} died on 2 Sep 1907 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States^{25,29} at age 54, and was buried on 4 Sep 1907 in Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan. ^{27,29}

Byron married **Ida Ann Egan** 30 (d. 3 Feb 1926) on 11 Apr 1877 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 31,32

^{24.} Manistee Advocate (Manistee, Michigan), Stacy W. Thompson obituary, 13 Nov. 1896.

^{25.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{26.} Michigan Dept. of Health, death certificate 1520 (1915), Ambrose Winfield Thompson, digital image, Michigan State Archives, "Michigan Deaths, 1897-1920," *Seeking Michigan* (http://seekingmichigan.org: accessed 4 Jul 2009).

^{27.} Cemetery Records of Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI (http://www.rootsweb.com/~mikent/cemeteries/walker/greenwood/t.html).

^{28. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{29.} Michigan Dept. of Health, death certificate 379 (1907), Byron R. Thompson; digital image, Michigan State Archives, "Michigan Deaths, 1897-1920," *Seeking Michigan* (http://seekingmichigan.org: accessed 4 Jul 2009).

^{30.} Obituary for Mrs. Ida A. Thompson - 3 Feb 1926, Ft. Wayne News-Sentinel.

^{31. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{32.} Michigan Secretary of State, Marriage registers197, 5975, Thompson-Egan; digital images, Family Search Labs, "Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925," *Michigan Marriages*, 1868-1925 (http://pilot.familysearch.org).

+4Miii. Edwin Gainer Thompson³³ was born on 26 Dec 1854 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania,³³ died on 5 Jan 1936 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States³⁴ at age 81, and was buried in Oak Park Cemetery, Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana.³⁵

> Edwin married Esther M. Barnes³⁶ (d. 1 Aug 1879) on 24 Nov 1874 in Fenton, Genesee County, Michigan, United States.

Edwin next married Ellen Amelia Kennedy³⁴ (d. 29 Oct 1929) on 8 Dec 1881.³⁷

iv. Stacy Clay Thompson³⁸ was born on 18 Jan 1856 in Pike, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, United + 5 M States, 38 died on 13 May 1944 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States 38 at age 88, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, 39,40

> Stacy married Ida May Goodenow³⁸ (d. 8 May 1906) on 21 Dec 1874 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 41,42

Stacy next married Marian Florence Smith⁴³ on 17 Sep 1907 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 38,44,45

v. John Alexander Thompson³³ was born on 1 Jul 1857 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania³³ and died + 6 M on 1 Jun 1930 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey^{33,46} at age 72.

> John married Ella M. Long (d. 6 Feb 1924) in Sep 1882 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 47,48

- vi. Mark Anthony Thompson⁴⁹ was born in 1860 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania³³ and died in +7M1867 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania³³ at age 7.
- + 8 F vii. Lilly May Thompson³³ was born on 12 Nov 1862 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania³³ and died in Aug 1937³⁸ at age 74.

Lilly married Manessah Johnson (d. 21 May 1941).

Elizabeth next married Isaac W. Stanley on 16 Aug 1878 in Kent, Michigan. 50,51 Isaac was born on 23 Mar 1819 in Bayham, Middlesex, Ontario, Canada⁵² and died on 26 May 1895 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States⁵³ at age 76.

46. Death Record for John A. Thompson.

place of marriage: Grand Rapids

Isaac W. Stanley

5 Produced by Legacy

^{33.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{34.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{35.} Cemetery Records of Oak Park Cemetery, Ligonier, Noble Co., IN.

^{36. &}quot;Death of Mrs. Edwin Thompson," (Manistee) Manistee Times, 20 Aug 1879.
37. Marriage Announcement for Edwin G. Thompson and Ella Kennedy - Manistee (MI) Times, 15 Dec 1881.
E.G. Thompson, publisher of the Ligonier, Ind., Leader, was married Dec. 8, to Miss Ella A. Kennedy, of Sturgis, Mich. Mr. Thompson was at one time foreman of this office, and well knows now to lock a "form" and do "press work". Success, Ed.

^{38.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{39.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Stacy Clay Thompson marker.

^{40. &}quot;Stacy C. Thompson," (Manistee) Manistee News-Advocate, 15 May 1944.

^{41.} Kent, Michigan, Marriage certificate no. 4593 (1874), Thompson-Goodenow; Michigan Dept. of Public Health, Lansing.

^{42. &}quot;Marriages," (Grand Rapids) Grand Rapids Saturday Evening Post, 26 Dec 1874. 43. "Marriages," (Manistee) Manistee Daily Advocate, 21 Sep 1907.

^{44.} Manistee, Michigan, marriage register, 3: 286, record number 4253, Thompson-Smith, 1907; Manistee County Courthouse, Manistee.

^{45. &}quot;Marriages".

^{47.} Manistee News-Advocate (Manistee, Michigan).

^{48.} Marriage Announcement for John A. Thompson and Ella Long.

Manistee Times, 28 Sept 1882

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Thompson returned from their bridal tour on Tuesday of last week. John's face was a little sun-browned, but otherwise he appeared natural and happy.

^{49. &}quot;Thompson family records," 1990, Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{50. (}http://genweb.wmgs.org:591/KentCountyMarriageIndex/FMPro).

^{51.} Michigan Secretary of State, Marriage registers 399, 6719, Stanley-Thompson; digital images, Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, "Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925," Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925 (http://pilot.familysearch.org); date of marriage: August 21, 1878

Marriage Notes: Letter from MI Dept. of Public Health dated 9 June 1986; no record of marriage of Isaac Stanley & Elizabeth Thompson; searched 1895-1898

Noted events in his life were:

- He had a residence in 1842 in Bayham Township, Elgin, Ontario, Canada. 54
- He appeared on the census on 30 Jul 1860 in Alpine, Kent, Michigan. Isaac W. Stanley; age 41; male; farmer; b.Canada West Lucinda; age 40; female; b.New York Reuben L.; age 20; male; farm laborer; b.Canada West Sarah; age 19; female; domestic; b.Canada West Mary; age 17; female; domestic; b.Canada West Isaac; age 15; male; b.Canada West Rebecca; age 12; female; b.Canada West Alice Cross (Crop?); age 5; female; b.Michigan Hiram Root; age 50; farm laborer; b.New York
- He appeared on the census on 15 Jul 1870 in Alpine, Kent, Michigan. 56
 Stanley, Isaac; age 51; male; white; farmer b.Canada

 Lucinda; age 55; female; white; keeping house; b.NY
- He appeared on the census on 3 Jun 1880 in Alpine, Kent, Michigan. 57
 Stanly, Isaac W.; white; male; age 61; married; farmer;
 b.Canada; father b.Conn.; mother b.Conn.

 Elizabeth; white female; age 55; wife; married; keeping house;
 b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 Thompson, Lilli M.; white; female; age 17; step daughter; single; at school;
 b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

^{54.} Canadian Genealogy Index, 1600's to 1900's.

^{55. 1860} Census of Alpine, Kent Co., MI.

^{56. 1870} Census of Alpine, Kent Co., MI.

^{57. 1880} Census of Alpine, Kent Co., MI.

 Family Notes: from: Chapman's History of Kent County Isaac W. Stanley, Apine Twp., p. 578 (Chapman 1881)

Isaac W. Stanley first came to Kent county in 1850, locating in Wyoming Twp. In 1856 he moved upon his present farm of 85 acres N 1/2 or N.W. 1/4, sec. 18, Alpine twp., which he had bought some time previously. This land was covered by forest trees, was in an entirely wild state; 55 acres of this he has brought to a high state of cultivation, all being well fenced, with two-story dwelling, frame, and wood outbuildings. Mr. S. is a Republican; was appointed Postmaster under President Johnson, and kept the same at his house up to the present time.

He was born in the town of Bayham, Middlesec Co., Ontario, March 23, 1819, son of John and Mary (Baker) Stanley, natives of Connecticut. Mr. Stanley was reared on a farm and obtained his education at the common schools.

He was married at Bayham, June 4, 1838, to Chloe Tracy, daughter of Samuel and Chloe (Polley) Tracy, of Oswego, NY. Mr. and Mrs. Stanley have a family of four children - Sarah E., now the wife of Jesse Smith, of Osceola Co.; Isaac W., who is married and lives at Case, Lake Co., Mich.; Rebecca, now the wife of Norman Harris, and living in Ottawa County.

Mr. Stanley's wife died in August, 1853, and he was again married at Grand Rapids, in February, 1855, to Miss Ruth E. Root, daughter of Samuel and Elizabeth (Stimpson) Root. His second wife died two years afterward, and he was again married, to Lucinda Root, sister of his former wife; she died in 1877, and he was married again, Aug. 16, 1878, to Mrs. Elizabeth Thompson a native of Clearfield Co., Pa. He is now living on Sec. 18, Apine Twp.

Produced by Legacy

Second Generation (Children)

2. Ambrose Winfield Thompson^{1,2} (*Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 19 Jan 1851 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ^{1,2} died on 21 Nov 1915 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States ^{1,2} at age 64, and was buried on 23 Nov 1915 in Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan. ^{2,3}

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania.⁴
 16 Sept. 1860:

Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA Byron; age 7; male; b.PA Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA Stacy; age 4; male; b.PA John; age 3; male; b.PA

He appeared on the census on 22 Aug 1870 in Boggs, Clearfield, Pennsylvania.⁵

Thompson, Elizabeth; age 45; female; white; keeping house; b.PA

Ambrose W.; age 19; male; white; farmer; b.PA

Byron R.; age 17; male; white; b.PA John A.; age 13; male; white; b.PA Lillie May; age 7; female; white; b.PA

He appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.⁶
 414 West Bridge St.

Thompson, Winnfield; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1851; age 49; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:wheat buyer

---- (???? unreadable); wife; white; female; b.May 1852; age 45; married 25 years;

2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Mark; son; male; white; b.Apr 1880; age 20; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: at college

---- Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; b.Dec. 1879; age 21; married 1 1/2 years;

1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Kelly, John; son-in-law; male; white; b. 1874; age 26; married 1 1/2 years;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Gordon; son; male; white; b.Nov. 1900; age 6/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{1.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{2.} Michigan death certificate 1520 (1915), Ambrose Winfield Thompson.

^{3.} Cemetery Records of Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI (http://www.rootsweb.com/~mikent/cemeteries/walker/greenwood/t.html).

^{4. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{5. 1870} Census of Boggs, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{6. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

He appeared on the census on 16 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.
 Jefferson:

Thompson, A.W.; head; male; white; age 60; married 35 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA;

----- Margaret; wife; female; white; age 59; married 35 years; 3 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

Kelly, Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; age 32; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Thompson, Mark; son; male; white; age 30; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: none

Kelly, Gordon Mark; grandson; male; white; age 10; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 His obituary was published in the Grand Rapids (MI) Press on 22 Nov 1915 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.⁸

Ambrose W. Thompson Summoned by Death

Ambrose Winfield Thompson, sixty-four years old, died Sunday at the residence, 323 Sheldon Avenue S.E. He had lived in Grand Rapids for forty years, having come here from Pennsylvania. For thirty-three years he was employed by the Valley City Milling Company and during his later years with that company acted in the capacity of foreman.

Besides the widow, he leaves a son, M.B. Thompson, and a daughter, Mrs. Elizabeth Ross of Fort Wayne, Ind.

Funeral services will be held at the residence Tuesday at 2 o'clock.

Ambrose married **Margaret Egan**, daughter of **Egan** and **Unknown**, in 1875. Margaret was born on 11 May 1853 in Springville, Lenawee County, Michigan, United States^{9,10} and died on 17 Sep 1927 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States¹⁰ at age 74.

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.
 414 West Bridge St.

Thompson, Winnfield; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1851; age 49; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:wheat buyer

---- (???? unreadable); wife; white; female; b.May 1852; age 45; married 25 years;

2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Mark; son; male; white; b.Apr 1880; age 20; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: at college

---- Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; b.Dec. 1879; age 21; married 1 1/2 years;

1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Kelly, John; son-in-law; male; white; b. 1874; age 26; married 1 1/2 years;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Gordon; son; male; white; b.Nov. 1900; age 6/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{7. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{8.} Grand Rapids Press (Grand Rapids, Michigan), Obituary for Ambrose Thompson, 22 Nov. 1915.

^{9. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{10.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

 She appeared on the census on 16 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 11 108 Jefferson:

Thompson, A.W.; head; male; white; age 60; married 35 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA;

----- Margaret; wife; female; white; age 59; married 35 years; 3 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

Kelly, Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; age 32; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Thompson, Mark; son; male; white; age 30; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: none

Kelly, Gordon Mark; grandson; male; white; age 10; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

• She appeared on the census on 8 Jan 1920 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States. 12 533 Jefferson St.

Ross, N.C.; head; male; white; age 42; married;

b.Illinois; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Elizabeth; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

Kelly, Gordon; stepson; male; white; age 20; single

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

Thompson, Mark; head; male; white; age 39; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Margaret; mother; female; white; age 64; widowed

b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

 Her obituary was published in the Ft. Wayne (IN) News-Sentinel on 17 Sep 1927 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States.¹³

Thompson

Mrs. Margaret Thompson, aged 74, died at 4:30 o'clock this morning at her home, 2317 South Harrison street, of a complication of diseases, after an illness of 10 weeks. She was born in Springville, Mich., and had lived in Fort Wayne for the last 11 years. Mrs. Thompson was a member of St. Patrick's Catholic Church. Surviving are one son, Mark B. and one daughter, Mrs. Mary E. Ross, of this city; one brother, James Egan, of Muskegon, Mich.; and one sister, Mrs. Emma Powel, of Jackson, Mich. Friends may view the body at Mungovan's chapel. Funeral services will be held at 10 o'clock Tuesday morning at St. Patrick's Catholic Church. Burial in the Catholic cemetery.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 9 F i. **Elizabeth Thompson** was born in Dec 1879 in Michigan¹⁴ and died after 1920.

Elizabeth married **John M. Kelly**¹⁵ (d. Between 1900 and 1910) on 22 Nov 1898 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. ¹⁶

Elizabeth next married **Nathaniel C. Ross** on 28 Oct 1911 in Chicago, Cook, Illinois. ¹⁷

^{11. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{12. 1920} Census of Ft. Wayne, Allen Co., IN.

^{13.} Ft. Wayne News-Sentinel (Ft. Wayne, Indiana), Margaret Thompson obituary, 17 Sept 1927, p.23.

^{14. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{15. 1880} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan population schedule; digital images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T9.

^{16.} Michigan Secretary of State, Marriage registers08, 12877, Kelly-Thompson; digital images, Family Search Labs, "Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925," *Michigan Marriages*, 1868-1925 (http://pilot.familysearch.org).

+ 10 M ii. Mark Byron Thompson was born in Apr 1880 in Michigan¹⁸ and died after 1920.

3. Byron Register Thompson^{19,20} (*Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 5 Feb 1853 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ^{19,20} died on 2 Sep 1907 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States ^{19,20} at age 54, and was buried on 4 Sep 1907 in Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan. ^{20,21} The cause of his death was cerebral apoplexy; peritonitis. ²⁰

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. 22

Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA Byron; age 7; male; b.PA Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA Stacy; age 4; male; b.PA John; age 3; male; b.PA

• He appeared on the census on 22 Aug 1870 in Boggs, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. ²³

Thompson, Elizabeth; age 45; female; white; keeping house; b.PA

Ambrose W.; age 19; male; white; farmer; b.PA

Byron R.; age 17; male; white; b.PA John A.; age 13; male; white; b.PA Lillie May; age 7; female; white; b.PA

 He appeared on the census on 2 Jun 1880 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.²⁴ p.477

Thompson, Byron R.; white; male; age 26; cook in corn? store

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA Ida; white; female; age 26; keeping house b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

 He appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 18 230 College Ave.

Thompson, Byron R.; head; white; male; b.Feb. 1854; age 46; married 23 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: lumberman

---- Ida; wife; white; female; b.May 1856; age 44; married 23 years; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

---- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.Feb. 1884; age 16; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

^{18. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{19.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{20.} Michigan death certificate 379 (1907), Byron R. Thompson.

^{21.} Cemetery Records of Greenwood Cemetery, Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI (http://www.rootsweb.com/~mikent/cemeteries/walker/greenwood/t.html).

^{22. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{23. 1870} Census of Boggs, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{24. 1880} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

 His obituary was published in the Grand Rapids (MI) Press on 3 Sep 1907 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.²⁵

LUMBERMAN DEAD

Byron R. Thompson Succumbs After Brief Illness

Well Known Dealer Fails to Rally After Attack of Peritonitis

Byron R. Thompson, a veteran lumber dealer of this city and president of the Thompson lumber company died of peritonitis at his residence, 230 South College avenue at 6 o'clock last night. Mr. Thompson has been in the lumber business here for more than twenty years, coming to this city thirty years ago from his birth place, Curwensville, PA. His illness was of but short duration.

He is survived by a widow and one daughter, Miss Eva Thompson and one sister, Mrs. Lily M. Johnson of Allegan. He also leaves four brothers, A.W. Thompson of this city, S.C. Thompson of Manistee, E.G. Thompson, editor of the Ligonier, Ind. Leader, and John A. Thompson, a broker at 35 Wall street, New York

All the relatives have been summoned and will attend the funeral which will be held at the residence at 2 o'clock tomorrow afternoon. Interment will be in Greenwood cemetery.

Grand Rapids (MI) Times Sat. Sept. 7, 1907 transcribed from microfilm

B.R. Thompson, the lumber dealer, is being slobbered over and his picture published in the dailies simply because he has shuffled off the mortal coil and gone to another plane. This is nauseous for no one knows of any good he did. On the contrary he was an old reprobate. But these dimes and dollars are wonderfully potent.

Manistee (MI) Daily Advocate Sept. 3, 1907

Mr. S.C. Thompson was hastily called to Grand Rapids yesterday on account of the death of his brother, Leon Thompson, a rich lumberman of that place.

Byron married **Ida Ann Egan**, ²⁶ daughter of **Egan** and **Unknown**, on 11 Apr 1877 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. ^{27,28} Ida was born in 1854 in Cambridge, Lenawee, Michigan and died on 3 Feb 1926 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States at age 72. Another name for Ida was Eliza Egan. ³¹

Noted events in her life were:

- She has conflicting birth information of May 1856 and Michigan. ²⁷
- She has conflicting birth information of 4 Mar 1857 and Michigan. ³⁰

^{25.} Grand Rapids Press (Grand Rapids, Michigan), Byron Thompson obituary, 3 Sept. 1907.

^{26.} Obituary for Mrs. Ida A. Thompson - 3 Feb 1926, Ft. Wayne News-Sentinel.

^{27. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{28.} Michigan, Marriage registers197, 5975, Thompson-Egan.

^{29. 1880} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{30.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{31.} Michigan, Marriage registers Thompson-Egan.

 She appeared on the census on 2 Jun 1880 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.³² p.477

Thompson, Byron R.; white; male; age 26; cook in corn? store

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA Ida; white; female; age 26; keeping house b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.³³
 College Ave.

Thompson, Byron R.; head; white; male; b.Feb. 1854; age 46; married 23 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: lumberman

----- Ida; wife; white; female; b.May 1856; age 44; married 23 years; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

---- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.Feb. 1884; age 16; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

 She appeared on the census on 30 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.³⁴ Turquoise(?) Street

Thompson, Ida; head; female; white; age 52; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland; occupation: keeper/boarding house

---- Eva; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: teacher/music

• She appeared on the census on 9 Jan 1920 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States. 35 Thompson, Ida; female; white; age 65; widowed;

b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

 Her obituary was published in the Ft. Wayne (IN) News-Sentinel on 3 Feb 1926 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States.³⁶

Thompson

Mrs. Ida A. Thompson, aged 69, died at 2:30 o'clock this morning at the home of her daughter, Mrs. Eva A. McNamara, 632 1/2 Harrison street, after an illness of two years of a complication of diseases. She was born in Jackson, Mich., and had lived here for the last 10 years. Mrs. Thompson was a member of the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception.

Surviving are her daughter, Mrs. McNamara, two sisters, Mrs. A.W. Thompson, and Mrs. William Powell, and one brother, James Egan.

Funeral services will be held at 8:30 o'clock Friday morning at the home, and at 9 o'clock at the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception. Burial in the Catholic cemetery.

The child from this marriage was:

+ 11 F i. Eva Thompson was born in Feb 1884 in Michigan³³ and died after 1926.³⁶

Eva married McNamara.

4. Edwin Gainer Thompson³⁷ (*Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 26 Dec 1854 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ³⁷ died on 5 Jan 1936 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States ³⁸ at age 81, and was buried in Oak Park Cemetery, Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana. ³⁹

^{32. 1880} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{33. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{34. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{35. 1920} Census of Ft. Wayne, Allen Co., IN.

^{36.} Obituary for Mrs. Ida A. Thompson - 3 Feb 1926, Ft. Wayne News-Sentinel.

^{37.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

Noted events in his life were:

 \bullet He appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. 40

Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA Byron; age 7; male; b.PA Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA Stacy; age 4; male; b.PA John; age 3; male; b.PA

He appeared on the census on 10 Jun 1870 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 41
Thompson, Edwin G.; age 15; male; white; no occupation; b.PA
(living in boarding house)

He appeared on the census on 10 Jun 1880 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States.⁴² Thompson, G. Edwin; white; male; age 25; single; boarder; editor of the Leader; b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

 He appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁴³ Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years; b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader

---- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

----- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;

b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician

---- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

^{40. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{41. 1870} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{42. 1880} Census of Ligonier, Noble Co., IN.

^{43. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

```
    He appeared on the census on 5 May 1910 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.<sup>44</sup>
    Martin St.
```

```
Thompson, Edwin; head; male; white; age 55; 2nd marriage; married 28 years;
```

- b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: proprietor, city newspaper
- ---- Ella; wife; female; white; age 53; married (first); married 28 years; 6 children/4 living
- b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY
- ---- Martha; daughter; female; white; age 26; single;
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI
- ---- Grace; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI occupation: decorator
- ---- James; son; male; white; age 22; single;
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI
- ---- Leland; son; male; white; age 18; single;
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI
- He appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁴⁵
 624 Martin St.
 - Thompson, E.G.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 65; married;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: editor/weekly paper
 - ---- Ella; wife; female; white; age 63; married;
 - b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY
 - ---- L.K.; son; male; white; age 28; married;
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: asst. editor; weekly paper
 - ---- Gertrude G.; daughter-in-law; female; white; age 25; married;
 - b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas
- He appeared on the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States. 46
 Thompson, Leland R.; head; owns home; value 8400; radio set; male; white; age 38;
 - age at first marriage 26; b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation:editor, newspaper
 - ---- Gertrude E.; wife; female; white; age 36; age at first marriage 29;
 - b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas
 - ---- Caroline; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;
 - b.Kansas; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas
 - ---- Allen G.; son; male; white; age 6; single;
 - b.IN; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas
 - ---- Edwin G.; father; male; white; age 75; widowed;
 - b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA

46. 1930 Census of Ligonier, Noble Co., IN.

^{44. 1910} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{45. 1920} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

 His obituary was published in the Ligonier (IN) Leader in Jan 1936 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States.⁴⁷

Funeral Services were held Wednesday afternoon

Stricken with apoplexy on Tuesday evening, December 17, while listening to his radio, Edwin G. Thompson, founder of the Ligonier Leader, and editor of this newspaper since its first issue in the Spring of 1880, died at his home on Martin Street, Sunday, January 6, 1936, at 4:00 o'clock p.m. His condition at first was not considered serious, but the paralysis, following the stroke, gradually spread over his body and death followed. He was 81 years and 10 days of age.

Born in Clearfield County, Pa., on December 26, 1854, the son of Stacy W. and Elizabeth Thompson, he spent his early childhood on a farm near Clearfield, Pa., where he acquired the rudiments of an education, later by self-education, advancing far enough to become a teacher.

At the age of 14, with his brothers, Stacy, Jr. and Byron, he started westward, locating first in Michigan, where he served a three-year's apprenticeship as a printer. Continuing in the printing business, he held positions on newspapers in Michigan, Ohio, Wisconsin, and Iowa, finally locating in Sturgis, Michigan, where in 1879, he was engaged in publishing the Saturday Evening Leader.

Prominent republicans in Ligonier induced him to move to this city and start a newspaper, and on June 4th, 1880, the first issue of The Ligonier Leader was published under his editorship with a circulation of 600 copies. The newspaper was a success from the start and has continued to be so.

Mr. Thompson continued as editor of The Ligonier Leader until 1920, when he entered into partnership with his youngest son, Leland, and the paper as since been published under the editorship of E.G. Thompson and Son. The Leader was first located in the Ackerman Building in the second floor room, now occupied by the office of Dr. F.N. Stratton. In 1882 the office was moved to the second floor of the Schrock building at Second and Calvin streets, then just completed, where it remained until February 1928, when Mr. Thompson and his sons purchased the Woodruff building opposite the former location, moving to the first floor of that building, where they have since remained.

On November 27, 1874, he was united in marriage with Esther M. Barnes in Fenton, Mich., and to them was born one son, Wilbur. Mrs. Thompson died August 1, 1879, and on December 8, 1881, he was united in marriage with Ella Kennedy at Sturgis, Mich. There were five children born to them, Martha, Grace, James, Edwin G., Jr., (Ted), Leland and Herbert. Herbert died in infancy, Ted at the age of 7 years and Martha in 1927, following a short illness of pneumonia. Mrs. Thompson died in the fall of 1929, and Mr. Thompson, with the exception of one year spent in the home of his son, Leland, has continued to live at his Martin Street home with Miss Ardath Furst as his housekeeper, who in those years has given him the affection, care and comfort of a daughter. His appreciations of a family and the younger generation was an outstanding characteristic of his life, and in 1913, with all his children gone from home, he and Mrs. Thompson took into their home a young friend, Miss Matilda Reimer, of Chicago, who remained with them several years, graduating from the high school here.

He was a member of the Methodist Church of Sturgis, Mich., and during his residence here was a loyal and devoted worker in the Methodist Church of this city, being a member of the Board of Trustees for the past 50 years. He never held any public office except for two terms when he served on the Ligonier School Board, and two terms as Secretary of the Indiana Editorial Association, but his life was spent in devotion to the highest and best principles of good citizenship, and he worked untiringly for the things that would tend to make Ligonier a better place in which to live. He was a charter member of the Ligonier Chamber of Commerce, but for the past three years had been inactive in the affairs of that organization because of his declining health.

He was a loyal Republican, casting his first vote for Rutherford B. Hayes in 1876, and never missed voting at any election following that time. He devoted his time, talents and business to the Republican party, and for this he received no reward other than the knowledge of a work well and honestly done to the best of his ability.

Funeral services were held Wednesday afternoon at 2:00 o'clock, from the Methodist Episcopal Church, with Rev. G.H. Bachelor, a close personal friend, and Rev. C.C. Wischmeier, officiating. Burial was made in Oak Park Cemetery.

Surviving relatives include one daughter, Mrs. F.E. Pfeiffer, of Washington, D.C., three sons, Wilbur H. Thompson, of Dayton, O., James S. Thompson, of New York City, and Leland K. Thompson, of

47. Ligonier Leader (Ligonier, Indiana), Edwin G. Thompson obituary, week of 7 Jan 1936.

this city; one brother, Stacy C. Thompson, of Manistee, Michigan, and one sister, Mrs. M.A. Johnson, of Battle Creek, Michigan.

Pall bearers at his funeral were Leland Calbeck, Elmo Weaver, Leon Wertheimer, Herbert Sisterhen, Will Green and Curtis Hutchison, all boyhood friends of his three sons and whose families had been personal friends of Mr. Thompson and family during his life here.

Edwin married **Esther M. Barnes**, ⁴⁸ daughter of **Joseph Barnes** and **Mary**, on 24 Nov 1874 in Fenton, Genesee County, Michigan, United States. Esther was born in May 1853, ⁴⁹ died on 1 Aug 1879 in Fenton, Genesee County, Michigan, United States ⁴⁸ at age 26, and was buried in Gardner Cemetery, Tyrone, Livingston County, Michigan. ⁵⁰

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 2 Aug 1860 in Tyrone, Livingston County, Michigan, United States.⁵¹ Joseph Barnes; male; age 40; farmer; b.England

Mary "; female; age 41; b.Ireland
Ellen "; female; age 17; b.New York
Mary A. "; female; age 13; b.Mich.
Julia "; female; age 11; b. Mich.
Esther "; female; age 8; b.Mich.
Arminda "; female; age 8/12; b.Mich.
Oscar Dickinson; male; age 20; b. Mich.

 Her obituary was published in the Fenton (MI) Independent on 2 Aug 1879 in Fenton, Genesee County, Michigan, United States.⁵²

Died at the residence of her father, Joseph Barnes, Esq. of Tyrone, on Friday, August 1st, 1879, of consumption, Esther M. wife of Edwin G. Thompson, aged 26 years 3 months and 18 days. Funeral on Sunday, at 1 o'clock p.m.

Her obituary was published in the Manistee Times on 20 Aug 1879.⁴⁸
 Death of Mrs. Edwin Thompson

Mrs. Esther M. Thompson, wife of Edwin Thompson (brother of S.C. Thompson of this office) died of consumption at Fenton, Michigan, on Friday, August 1st. Deceased was well known in this city as Miss Esther Barnes before her marriage with Mr. Thompson about four or five years ago. They have been residing at Fond du Lac, Wisconsin, until it became evident that Mrs. Thompson could not live. Mr. Thompson then took her to her mother's home at Fenton, Michigan, where she died as stated above.

The child from this marriage was:

+ 12 M i. **Wilbur Hays Thompson**⁵³ was born on 8 Feb 1877 in Norwalk, Huron, Ohio, United States⁵⁴ and died on 9 Mar 1941 in Dayton, Montgomery, Ohio⁵³ at age 64.

Edwin next married **Ellen Amelia Kennedy**⁵³ on 8 Dec 1881.⁵⁵ Ellen was born on 17 Aug 1856 in Sturgis, St. Joseph County, Michigan, United States⁵⁴ and died on 29 Oct 1929 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁵³ at age 73.

^{48. &}quot;Death of Mrs. Edwin Thompson".

^{49.} Fenton Independent (Fenton, Michigan).

^{50. (}online at MI GenWeb for Livingston County).

^{51. 1860} Census of Tyrone, Livingston Co., MI.

^{52.} Fenton Independent (Fenton, Michigan), Esther Thompson obituary, 2 Aug 1879.

^{53.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{54. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{55.} Marriage Announcement for Edwin G. Thompson and Ella Kennedy - Manistee (MI) Times, 15 Dec 1881.

Noted events in her life were:

```
• She appeared on the census on 22 Jun 1880 in Sturgis, St. Joseph County, Michigan, United States. 56 Kennedy, James; white; male; age 48; married; salesman;
```

b.NY; father b.Scotland; mother b. Scotland

Martha; white; female; age 47; wife; married; keeps house;

b.NY; father b.VT; mother b.MA

Ella; white; female; age 23; daughter; single; schoolteacher;

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY Eddie; white; male; age 16; son; single; b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

 She appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁵⁷ Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years;

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader

----- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

----- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;

b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician

---- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

She appeared on the census on 5 May 1910 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁵⁸
 Martin St

Thompson, Edwin; head; male; white; age 55; 2nd marriage; married 28 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: proprietor, city newspaper

----- Ella; wife; female; white; age 53; married (first); married 28 years; 6 children/4 living b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Martha; daughter; female; white; age 26; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI occupation: decorator

---- James; son; male; white; age 22; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; male; white; age 18; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

^{56. 1880} Census of Sturgis, St. Joseph Co., MI.

^{57. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{58. 1910} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

- She appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁵⁹
 624 Martin St.
 - Thompson, E.G.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 65; married;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: editor/weekly paper
 - ---- Ella; wife; female; white; age 63; married; b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY
 - ----- L.K.; son; male; white; age 28; married; b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: asst. editor; weekly paper
 - ----- Gertrude G.; daughter-in-law; female; white; age 25; married;
 - b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas

Children from this marriage were:

- + 13 F i. Martha Thompson was born in Jun 1883 in Indiana⁶⁰ and died in 1927⁶¹ at age 44.
- + 14 F ii. **Esther Grace Thompson**⁶² was born on 21 Aug 1885 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁶⁰ and died on 1 Nov 1970 in Orlando, Orange County, Florida, United States⁶² at age 85.

Esther married **Frederick Early Pfeiffer**⁶² (d. 13 Apr 1952) on 11 Oct 1913 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga, Ohio.⁶²

+ 15 M iii. **James Stacy Thompson**⁶² was born on 2 Sep 1887 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁶⁰ and died on 20 Jul 1979 in Hightstown, Mercer Co., New Jersey, United States⁶² at age 91.

James married Marie Burnham⁶³ (d. 22 Dec 1951).

+ 16 M iv. **Leland Kennedy Thompson**⁶² was born on 1 Jan 1892 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States^{60,64} and died in Jul 1968 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁶⁵ at age 76.

Leland married Gertrude E.

- + 17 M v. **Herbert Dewey Thompson**⁶² was born on 6 Jan 1898 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁶² and died on 2 Feb 1899 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁶² at age 1.
- + 18 M vi. Edwin G. Thompson Jr..⁶⁶
- **5. Stacy Clay Thompson**⁶⁷ (*Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 18 Jan 1856 in Pike, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, United States, ⁶⁷ died on 13 May 1944 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States ⁶⁷ at age 88, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ^{68,69}

^{59. 1920} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{60. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{61.} Ligonier Leader (Ligonier, Indiana).

^{62.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{63. 1930} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{64.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{65.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{66.} Ligonier Leader (Ligonier, Indiana), died at the age of 7 years.

^{67.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{68.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Stacy Clay Thompson marker.

^{69. &}quot;Stacy C. Thompson".

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. 70 16 Sept. 1860:

Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA Byron; age 7; male; b.PA Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA **Stacy**; age 4; male; b.PA John; age 3; male; b.PA

He appeared on the census on 18 Jul 1870 in Blair, Grand Traverse, Michigan. The Brownson, William; age 29; male; white; farmer; b.NY
 Delila; age 28; female; white; keeping house; b. Canada West Jennie, Carrie; age 10; female; white; attending school; b.MI
 Stetson, Reubens; age 73; male; white; blacksmith; b.NY
 Thompson, Stacy; age 14; male; white; attending school; b.PA

• Newspaper Article: Albion (MI) Republican, 31 Oct 1879.

Stacey Thompson, who was at one time connected with the Recorder, of this village, called upon us a few days since. It will be remembered that while here, he married the daughter of Walter Goodenow, then proprietor of the Albion House. Stacey now has three children, wears good clothes (for a printer!) and is about to start an Independent paper at Manistee, where he resides.

• He appeared on the census on 18 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 72 Thompson, Stacy; white; male; age 24; married; publisher;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Ida; white; female; age 23; wife; married; keeping house;

b.ILL; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Clarinda; white; female; age 5; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Walter; white; male; age 3; son; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Ethel; white; female; age 1; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

• Newspaper Article: Manistee Sentinel, 15 May 1886.⁷³ S.C. Thompson, formerly with Wright Smith in the job printing business, left here Monday morning to take charge of the Chase Eclipse newspaper and job office in Lake County.

^{70. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{71. 1870} Census of Blair, Grand Traverse Co., MI.

^{72. 1880} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{73.} Manistee Historical Museum Card File.

He appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 74
1st Ward, Manistee:

Thompson, Stacy; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1856; age 44; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.NY; mother b.PA occupation: real estate agent

---- Ida M.; wife; white; female; b.June 1857; age 43; married 25 years; 3 child/3 living;

b.IL; father b.Wales; mother b.England

----- Walter S.; son; white; male; b.May 1877; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist

----- Florence M.; adopted daughter; white; female; b.Aug. 1893; age 6; single;

b.MI; father b.unknown; mother b.Ohio

Randall, Claudie; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1875; age 24; married 2 years;

1 child/1 child living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

----- Herbert; son-in-law; white; male; b.Dec. 1872; age 27; married 2 years;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: marine engineer

Olsen, Emma; servant; white; female; b. June 1884; age 15; single;

b.NY; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden

(Bessie Blanche Randall - age 1 1/2 - is not listed on this page)

He appeared on the census on 26 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. Thompson, Stacy C.; head; male; white; age 54; married (2nd time); 2 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA occupation: real estate

----- Marion F.; wife; female; white; age 24; married (1st time); 2 years; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland

---- Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 1 9/12(?);

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Newspaper Article: Manistee Daily Advocate, 27 Aug 1913.⁷⁶
 S.C. Thompson is paying his old home in Curwensville, PA, a few days visit.

He appeared on the census on 13 Jan 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.
 Arthur St.

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 64; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

Mary; wife; female; white; age 32; married;

b.IL; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland

Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 11; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 3 1/2; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

^{74. 1900} U.S. census, Manistee County, Michigan population schedule, Manistee, enumeration district (ED) 38, sheet 1A, p. 218 (stamped), dwelling 2; digital images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T623, roll 728.

^{75. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{76.} Manistee Historical Museum Card File.

^{77. 1920} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

 He appeared on the census on 10 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 214 Arthur St.:

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; own home; worth \$3000; male; white; age 74; married, 1st marr. at 18;

- b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: agent/real estate
- ---- Marian F.; wife; female; white; age 43; married; 1st marriage at age 20;
 - b.Illinois; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland
- ---- Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois
- ---- Gail B.; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois
- His obituary was published in the Detroit News on 15 May 1944 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. Manistee, MI - May 15

Funeral services will be held here for Stacey C. Thompson, 88 years old, former State Representative, newspaper editor, civic leader, and real estate dealer. He leaves his wife, Marion; two sons, Walter S. of Detroit and Stacey Jr. of Manistee, and three daughters, Mrs. Bessie B. Porter of Oakland, CA and Ida May and Gail, of Manistee.

· His obituary was published in the Manistee News Advocate on 15 May 1944 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.80

S.C. Thompson dies Saturday

Stacy C. Thompson, prominent resident of Manistee for many years, died late Saturday afternoon at his home on Washington St. after an extended illness. He was 88 years old.

Mr. Thompson was born in Pennsylvania in 1856 and came to Manistee in 1870, making his home here ever. During the first 25 years of his residence here he was engaged in the printing and publishing business, leaving it in 1893 to take over an irrigation project in Bellefourche, S.Dak., which he served as president and manager for 17 years. He also had real estate holdings here.

Mr. Thompson served the community for two terms as president of the Board of Commerce, as a member of the Board of Education for three years, and for several years represented the first district on the city commission. His political career dates back to 1907 when he was elected a member of the Michigan legislature from this county. Five years later he became probate judge, a post he filled for a period of four years.

Married in 1874 to Ida M. Goodenow of Albion, Mr. Thompson became the father of three children: Claudia G., Walter S. and Bessie B. The mother died in 1906, and the following year Mr. Thompson married Marian F. Kubine Smith. To this union three children were born: Ida May, Stacy W. and

Surviving are his widow; two sons, Walter S. and Stacy W.; three daughters; Mrs. Bessie Porter, Mrs. Ida May Jach, and Mrs. Gayle McKinley. He also leaves 13 grandchildren and eight greatgrandchildren.

Funeral services will be held Tuesday afternoon at two o'clock from the Bradford funeral home with Mrs. Truman Smith reader for Christian Science Services. Burial will be in Oak Grove Cemetery.

Stacy married Ida May Goodenow, 81 daughter of Walter Goodenow and Margaret McGrath, on 21 Dec 1874 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 82,83 Ida was born on 2 Jun 1856 in Crete, Will, Illinois, 81 died on 8 May 1906 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States 84 at age 49, and was buried on 12 May 1906 in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. 85,86 The cause of her death was uremic poisoning.

^{78. 1930} U.S. census, Manistee, Michigan population schedule, Manistee, enumeration district (ED) 51-9, sheet 6B, dwelling 166; digital images, Ancestry (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T626, roll 1008. 79. "Stacy C. Thompson," (Detroit) Detroit News, 15 May 1944. 80. "Stacy C. Thompson".

^{81.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{82.} Kent, Michigan, Marriage certificate no. 4593 (1874), Thompson-Goodenow.

^{83. &}quot;Marriages"

^{84.} Manistee, Michigan, death certificate no. 13 (1906), Ida May Thompson; Michigan Dept. of Public Health, Lansing.

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census on 27 Jul 1860 in Crete, Will, Illinois. ⁸⁷ Wm. Goodenow; age 38; male; farmer; b.NY Margaret; age 40; female; b.Canada Ida May; age 5; female; b.ILL

- She appeared on the census on 29 Jun 1870 in Albion, Calhoun, Michigan. 88 Goodenow, Walter; age 46; male; white; hotel keeper; 7000/5000; married; b.NY Margaret; age 51; female; white; keeping house; married; b.Canada Ida; age 15; female; white; attending school; b.Illinois
- She appeared on the census on 18 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 89 Thompson, Stacy; white; male; age 24; married; publisher;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Ida; white; female; age 23; wife; married; keeping house;

b.ILL; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Clarinda; white; female; age 5; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Walter; white; male; age 3; son; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Ethel; white; female; age 1; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 90
1st Ward, Manistee:

Thompson, Stacy; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1856; age 44; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.NY; mother b.PA occupation: real estate agent

---- Ida M.; wife; white; female; b.June 1857; age 43; married 25 years; 3 child/3 living;

b.IL; father b.Wales; mother b.England

----- Walter S.; son; white; male; b.May 1877; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist

----- Florence M.; adopted daughter; white; female; b.Aug. 1893; age 6; single;

b.MI; father b.unknown; mother b.Ohio

Randall, Claudie; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1875; age 24; married 2 years;

1 child/1 child living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Herbert; son-in-law; white; male; b.Dec. 1872; age 27; married 2 years;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: marine engineer

Olsen, Emma; servant; white; female; b. June 1884; age 15; single;

b.NY; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden

(Bessie Blanche Randall - age 1 1/2 - is not listed on this page)

^{87. 1860} Census of Crete, Will Co., IL.

^{88. 1870} Census of Albion, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{89. 1880} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{90. 1900} U.S. census, Manistee County, Michigan pop. sch., Manistee, ED 38, sheet 1A, p. 218, dwell. 2.

 Her obituary was published in the Manistee (MI) Daily News on 8 May 1906 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁹¹

Just before four o'clock this afternoon word was received by phone of the death of Mrs. S.C. Thompson at her home in Parkdale. She had been sick only a comparatively short time. Mr. Thompson is at Belle Fourche, S.D., but is expected home at once.

 Her obituary was published in the Manistee (MI) Daily News on 9 May 1906 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁹² Mrs. S.C. Thompson Esteemed by Wide Aquaintanceship

Mrs. Stacy C. Thompson, who died at her Parkdale home at two o'clock yesterday afternoon, was for many years a resident of Manistee and its suburb. As Ida May Goodenow she married Mr. Thompson Dec. 21 in the City of Grand Rapids, and they soon came to Manistee to live. Their first acquaintance was formed at Albion College, where both were students.

Mrs. Thomson was born June 2, 1956 in Cook County, Illinois. She was the mother of three children, Mrs. Herbert K. Randall, Mrs. Albert Porter, and Walter Thompson, all of Parkdale. An adopted daughter, Florence, also survives her. Her only other relative is an adopted sister, Mrs. William O. Cole of New York.

Mrs. Thompson was a member of the Manistee Baptist Church, and of Manistee Hive No. 264 L.O.T.M.M. For some time she had been in failing health, but no intimation of her real weakness was given. Bright's disease, probably hastened by weakness of the heart, was the cause of death.

The funeral will be held at the home Saturday afternoon at three o'clock and interment will be at Oak Grove. Mrs. Thompson leaves many warm and sympathetic friends, who knew and admired her for her fine personality, and useful and faithful life. Mr. Thompson, who has been at Belle Fource for two weeks, is hurrying homeward.

- Her obituary was published in the Manistee Daily News on 11 May 1906 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁹³
 The members of Manistee Hive No. 264 are requested to meet at Elks hall Saturday afternoon at one o'clock for the purpose of attending the funeral of the late Mrs. S.C. Thompson.
- Her obituary was published in the Manistee Daily News on 12 May 1906 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁹⁴
 The funeral of Mrs. S.C. Thompson was held this afternoon at the home in Parkdale, and was attended by a large number besides many members of Manistee Hive No. 264. Interment was at Oak Grove.

Children from this marriage were:

+ 19 F

i. Claudia Grace Thompson⁹⁵ was born on 26 Dec 1876 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States,⁹⁶ died on 27 Oct 1931 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan^{97,98} at age 54, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan.⁹⁹

Claudia married **Herbert Kenny Randall**⁹⁵ (d. 30 Nov 1946) on 25 Jan 1898 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 100,101

^{91. &}quot;News of the Street," (Manistee) Manistee Daily News, 8 May 1906.

^{92. &}quot;Mrs. S.C. Thompson Esteemed by Wide Acquaintanceship," (Manistee) Manistee Daily News, 9 May 1906.

^{93. &}quot;Manistee Hive No. 264," (Manistee) Manistee Daily News, 11 May 1906.

^{94. &}quot;Mrs. S. C. Thompson".

^{95.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{96.} Michigan Dept. of Public Health, birth certificate 48 (1876), Claudia G. Thompson; Michigan Dept. of Public Health, Lansing.

^{97. &}quot;Former Resident Dies at Detroit," (Manistee) Manistee News-Advocate, 28 Oct 1931.

^{98.} Michigan Dept. of Health, death certificate 150322 (1931), Claudia G. Randall; Michigan Dept. of Public Health, Lansing.

^{99.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Claudia Grace Thompson marker.

+ 20 M ii. **Walter Stacy Thompson**¹⁰² was born on 25 May 1877 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ¹⁰² died on 24 May 1960¹⁰² at age 82, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ¹⁰³

Walter married **Blanche W. Bucher**¹⁰² (d. 8 Aug 1963) on 8 Apr 1903 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States ^{104,105}

+ 21 F iii. **Bessie Blanche Thompson**¹⁰⁶ was born on 7 Mar 1879 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ^{102,107} died on 18 Aug 1966 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States ¹⁰⁶ at age 87, and was buried in East Lawn Cemetery, Sacramento, Sacramento, California, United States ¹⁰⁶

Bessie married **Albert F. Porter**¹⁰⁸ (d. 11 Mar 1962) on 18 Mar 1896 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹⁰⁹

+ 22 F iv. **Florence Marie Johnson**¹¹⁰ was born on 11 Aug 1893 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States¹¹¹ and died after 1959.¹¹²

Stacy next married **Marian Florence Smith**¹¹³ on 17 Sep 1907 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ^{102,113,114} Marian was born on 14 Mar 1887 in Illinois ¹¹⁵ and was buried in Trenton, Wayne, Michigan, United States. ¹¹⁶ Another name for Marian was Marian F. Kubiak.

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census on 26 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹¹⁷ Thompson, Stacy C.; head; male; white; age 54; married (2nd time); 2 years;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA occupation: real estate
 - ----- Marion F.; wife; female; white; age 24; married (1st time; 2 years); 1 child/1 living;
 - b.MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland
 - ---- Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 1 9/12(?);
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Johnson; Manistee County Courthouse, Manistee.

^{102.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{103.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Walter Stacy Thompson marker.

^{104. &}quot;Marriages," (Manistee) Manistee Daily News, 8 Apr 1903.

^{105.} Manistee, Michigan, marriage register, 3: 3240, Thompson-Bucher, 1903; Manistee County Courthouse, Manistee.

^{106. &}quot;Bessie Porter," (Sacramento) Sacramento Bee, 18-20 Aug 1966.

^{107.} Manistee County, Michigan, "Births v.1-2, 1867-1886," (Family History Library,), Blanche Thompson; FHL microfilm 0945502

^{108. &}quot;Albert Porter," (Sacramento) Sacramento Bee, 12 March 1962.

^{109. &}quot;Parkdale Illuminated," (Manistee) Manistee Advocate, 20 March 1896.

^{110. 1900} U.S. census, Manistee County, Michigan pop. sch., Manistee, ED 38, sheet 1A, p. 218 (stamped), dwell. 2.

^{111.} Manistee County, Michigan, "Births v. 3-4 1887-1900," (Family History Library,), Almira Udell; FHL microfilm 0945502. 112. Manistee, Michigan, Probate records, 1205, letter from Hugh R. Porter to Manistee County Clerk on behalf of Florence Marie

^{113. &}quot;Marriages"

^{114.} Manistee, Michigan, marriage register, 3: 286, record number 4253, Thompson-Smith, 1907.

^{115.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{116.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{117. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

 She appeared on the census on 13 Jan 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 118 214 Arthur St.

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 64; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

Mary; wife; female; white; age 32; married;

b.IL; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland

Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 11; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 3 1/2; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

 She appeared on the census on 10 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 119 214 Arthur St.:

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; own home; worth \$3000; male; white; age 74; married, 1st marr. at 18;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: agent/real estate

---- Marian F.; wife; female; white; age 43; married; 1st marriage at age 20;

b.Illinois; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland

---- Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois

---- Gail B.; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois

- She resided at Manistee, Manistee Co., MI in 1949. 120 Thompson, Daisy (wid Stacy) h120 Washington
- She resided at Manistee, Manistee Co., MI from 1952 to 1953. 121
 Thompson, Mary K (wid Stacey C) h120 1/2 Washington

Children from this marriage were:

+ 23 F i. **Ida May Thompson**¹²² was born on 20 Jul 1908 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, died on 6 Nov 2000 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States^{123,124} at age 92, and was buried on 9 Nov 2000 in Mount Carmel Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. Manistee County. Michigan. Michigan.

Ida married **Joseph Charles Jach**¹²⁶ (d. 21 Oct 1997) on 4 Oct 1926 in Guardian Angels Church, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ¹²⁷

not previously maried

date married: Oct. 4, 1926 Manistee, MI

J.M. Steffes, Pastor, Guardian Angels Church

witnesses: Lester Picardat & Harriet Picardat

Ida May Thompson, age 18, white res. Manistee b.Manistee occupation: stenographer

Father: Stacy C. Thompson Mother: Marion F. Smith

^{118, 1920} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{119. 1930} U.S. census, Manistee, Michigan pop. sch., Manistee, ED 51-9, sheet 6B, dwell. 166.

^{120.} Manistee City Directory 1949

^{121.} Manistee City Directory for 1952-53.

^{122.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{123.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{124.} Death Record for Ida May Jach.

^{125.} Herbert Funeral Home Records, Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{126.} Ryan Jach supplied by Jach.

^{127.} Marriage record for Joseph Jach & Ida May Thompson, Manistee, Manistee Co., MI. Date of license: Oct. 4, 1926 Joseph C. Jach, age 19, white res. Manistee b.Manistee occupation: carpenter

Father: Joseph Jach Mother: Emma Varpel

+ 24 M ii. **Stacy Winfield Thompson**¹²⁸ was born on 10 Jul 1916 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ¹²⁸ died on 25 Mar 1985 in Paw Paw, Van Buren County, Michigan, United States ^{129,130} at age 68, and was buried in St. Mary's Cemetery, Paw Paw, Van Buren County, Michigan. ¹³¹

Stacy married Flora May Raskey circa 1940.

+ 25 F iii. **Gayle Waine Thompson**¹²⁸ was born on 28 Aug 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States¹²⁸ and died on 11 Mar 1996 in Trenton, Wayne, Michigan, United States¹²⁹ at age 75.

Gayle married Robert James McKinley (d. 5 Feb 1998).

Gayle next married **Dolor D. Boucher**¹²⁸ on 27 Jul 1940. ¹²⁸

6. John Alexander Thompson¹³² (*Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 1 Jul 1857 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania ¹³² and died on 1 Jun 1930 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey ^{132,133} at age 72.

Noted events in his life were:

 \bullet He appeared on the census on 16 Sep 1860 in Curwensville, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. 134

Stacy Thompson; age 40; male; lumberman; b.PA

Elizabeth; age 36; female; b.PA

Ambrose; age 9; male; b.PA

Byron; age 7; male; b.PA

Edwin; age 6; male; b.PA

Stacy; age 4; male; b.PA

John; age 3; male; b.PA

• He appeared on the census on 22 Aug 1870 in Boggs, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. 135

Thompson, Elizabeth; age 45; female; white; keeping house; b.PA

Ambrose W.; age 19; male; white; farmer; b.PA

Byron R.; age 17; male; white; b.PA

John A.; age 13; male; white; b.PA

Lillie May; age 7; female; white; b.PA

He appeared on the census on 16 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹³⁶ 2nd Ward, City of Manistee

S. Water St.

Thompson, John A.; white; male; age 22; boarder; single; asst. postmaster;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

^{128.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{129.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{130.} Letter from Gayle Thompson McKinley, Jan. 8, 1990.

^{131.} Funeral Record for Stacy Winfield Thompson.

^{132.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{133.} Death Record for John A. Thompson.

^{134. 1860} Census of Curwensville, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{135. 1870} Census of Boggs, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{136. 1880} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

 He appeared on the census on 10 Feb 1920 in Manhattan, New York Co., New York, United States. 137 West 79th St.

Thompson, John A.; lodger; white; male; age 62; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA occupation: broker/real estate

---- Ella M.; lodger; white; female; age 56; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.VA occupation: Christian Science practitioner

• He appeared on the census on 24 Apr 1930 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey. 138

Sayles, S.B.; head; owned own home; worth 10,000; radio set; male; white; age 42; married 21 years;

b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY; occupation: sales manager/printing house

---- Faith T.; wife; female; white; age 42; married 21 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Hope T.; daughter; female; white; age 10; single;

b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI

Thompson, John A.; father-in-law; male; white; age 72; widowed;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:broker/real estate

 His obituary was published in the Manistee (MI) News-Advocate on 2 Jun 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹³⁹

J.A. Thompson, Postmaster Here Years Ago, Dies

Brother of S.C. Thompson passes at Summit, NJ; was 73 years old

Word was received here today by S.C. Thompson, well-known local real-estate man, of the death of his brother, John A. Thompson, a former postmaster of Manistee, at Summit, N.J., last evening. Details of his death have not been learned. Mr. Thompson was 73 years old.

He will be remembered by many of the city's older residents. Born in Clearfield County, PA, on July 1, 18 as a young man he came to this city in 1875. He was employed at that time as a clerk in the local postoffice when Dr. E. Ellis was postmaster. Later in 1882, he himself was appointed postmaster, a position which he held until 1888. It was in 1884 at Manistee that he was married to Miss Ella Long, daughter of L.B. Long, a well-known local contractor, with whom he organized the present Manistee Manufacturing Co. He also erected the building now occupied by Lloyd & Smith. Mr. and Mrs. Thompson left Manistee for Denver, Colo., later taking up residence in New York City. His wife preceded him in death five years ago.

For more than 25 years Mr. Thompson was a Wall Street broker but retired from active business two years ago.

He has visited Manistee several times in recent years, and S.C. Thompson was to see him at his New Jersey home only recently.

He is survived by one daughter, Mrs. Faith Sayles, also of Summit, N.J.; one sister, Mrs. Lillian Johnson of Battle Creek and two brothers, E.G. Thompson, publisher of the Leader, of Ligonier, Ind., and S.C. Thompson, this city.

Mr. Thompson was a member of the local Masonic Lodge during his residence here and at the time of his death was a member of the Summit lodge.

Funeral arrangements have not been announced though burial will take place at Summit.

John married **Ella M. Long**, daughter of **Lewis B. Long** and **Unknown**, in Sep 1882 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ^{140,141} Ella was born in 1862 in Michigan ¹⁴² and died on 6 Feb 1924 in New York City, New York County, New York, United States ¹⁴³ at age 62.

^{137. 1920} Census of Manhattan, New York Co., NY.

^{138. 1930} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{139.} Manistee News-Advocate (Manistee, Michigan), John A. Thompson obituary, 2 June 1930.

^{140.} Manistee News-Advocate (Manistee, Michigan).

^{141.} Marriage Announcement for John A. Thompson and Ella Long.

^{142. 1870} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{143.} Manistee Historical Museum Card File.

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census on 14 Jun 1870 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 144 Long, Lewis B.; age 36; male; white; carpenter; b.PA

Janette; age 34; female; white; keeping house; b.PA

Ella; age 8; female; white; attending school; b.MI

Coulter, Florence; age 11; female; white; attending school; b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 12 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 145 Long, Louis B.; white; male; age 46; married; carpenter

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Jessette; white; female; age 44; wife; married; keeping house

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Ella; white; female; age 17; daughter; single; clerk in store;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Louis; white; male; age 15; son; single; attending school;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

She appeared on the census on 10 Feb 1920 in Manhattan, New York Co., New York, United States. 146
West 79th St.

Thompson, John A.; lodger; white; male; age 62; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA occupation: broker/real estate

---- Ella M.; lodger; white; female; age 56; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.VA occupation: Christian Science practitioner

 Her obituary was published in the Manistee News Advocate on 11 Feb 1924.¹⁴⁷
 FORMER RESIDENT
 DIES IN NEW YORK

DIES IN NEW TORK

Mrs. John A. Thompson Passes Suddenly at Hotel Commodore

Word has been received of the death last Wednesday in New York city of Mrs. Ella A. Thompson, wife of John A. thompson, a former Manistee woman known to a large number of the city's older residents.

Mrs. Thompson, who was 60 years of age, died suddently Wednesday night at the Hotel Commodore in New York, which had been her home in recent years. She was born in Manistee, where she spent her childhood and young womanhood, and was married to Mr. Thompson, a brother of Judge Stacy C. Thompson. Her father, the late L.B. Long, was a leading contractor of his day, and built the Central school, now the Woodrow Wilson High school. He also organized the Manistee Manufacturing company, now one of the city's major industries.

Her husband, John A. Thompson, also is well remembered here. He was a Manistee resident for 16 years and served two terms as postmaster in the eighties. Some years ago he retired from the real estate brokerage business in New York, and he and Mrs. Thompson had since made their home at the Hotel Lucerne there.

Beside her husband Mrs. Thompson is survived by one daughter, Mrs. Faith Sayles of Berkeley Heights, N.J.

^{144. 1870} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{145. 1880} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{146. 1920} Census of Manhattan, New York Co., NY.

^{147.} Obituary for Mrs. John A. Thompson - Manistee News Advocate, 11 Feb 1924.

The child from this marriage was:

i. Faith Thompson was born on 5 Dec 1888 in Michigan, ¹⁴⁸ died on 21 Apr 1959 in Chatham, + 26 F Morris, New Jersey¹⁴⁹ at age 70, and was buried in Fairmount Cemetery, Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.149

Faith married Sol Busein Sayles¹⁵⁰ (d. 1950).

- 7. Mark Anthony Thompson¹⁵¹ (Elizabeth 1) was born in 1860 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania¹⁵² and died in 1867 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania¹⁵² at age 7. He never married and had no children.
- 8. Lilly May Thompson 152 (Elizabeth 1) was born on 12 Nov 1862 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania 152 and died in Aug 1937¹⁵³ at age 74.

Noted events in her life were:

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 22 Aug 1870 in Boggs, Clearfield, Pennsylvania. 154 Thompson, Elizabeth; age 45; female; white; keeping house; b.PA Ambrose W.; age 19; male; white; farmer; b.PA Byron R.; age 17; male; white; b.PA John A.; age 13; male; white; b.PA Lillie May; age 7; female; white; b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 3 Jun 1880 in Alpine, Kent, Michigan. 155 Stanly, Isaac W.; white; male; age 61; married; farmer; b.Canada; father b.Conn.; mother b.Conn. Elizabeth; white female; age 55; wife; married; keeping house; b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA Thompson, Lilli M.; white; female; age 17; step daughter; single; at school;

148. 1930 Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{149.} Vic Hildreth interview - Sept. 2004.

^{150.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{151. &}quot;Thompson family records," 1990, Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{152.} Thompson family records, typed by Gail Thompson McKinley.

^{153.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{154. 1870} Census of Boggs, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{155. 1880} Census of Alpine, Kent Co., MI.

```
    She appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 156
163 Taylor St.
```

Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster

---- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;

b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan. 157

236 Kalamazoo Street:

Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill

---- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.

---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

 She appeared on the census on 7 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. 158 213 Post Ave.

Johnson, Manessah; head; own home; mortgaged; male; white; age 62; married;

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: miller/cereal factory

---- Lillie; wife; female; white; married; age 57;

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA

---- Howard; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Elab; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Wayne; son; male; white; single; age 13; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

^{156. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{157. 1910} Census of Allegan, Allegan Co., MI.

^{158. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

She appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. 159 747 W. Van Buren St.
Johnson, Manessah A.; head; male; white; age 75; married; age at first marriage 22; b.PA; father b.England, mother b.PA; occupation: janitor/pool room ----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 67; married; age at first marriage 18; b.PA; father b.Scotland; mother b.PA ----- Wayne D.; son; male; white; age 23; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: carpenter/house

Lilly married **Manessah Johnson**, son of **Elah Johnson** and **Hannah G. Troy**. Manessah was born on 22 Jul 1856 in Clearfield, Pennsylvania, ¹⁶⁰ died on 21 May 1941 in Morings, Calhoun County, Michigan, United States ¹⁶¹ at age 84, and was buried in Memorial Park Cemetery, Battle Creek, Calhoun County, Michigan. ¹⁶¹

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 11 Sep 1860 in Penn, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, United States. 162
 Elah Johnson; age 49; male; farmer; b.PA
 Hannah; age 27; female; b.PA

Hannah; age 14; female; b.PA Caroline; age 6; female; b.PA Elizabeth; age 5; female; b.PA

Nancy; age 4; female; b.PA (this could be Manessah)

Samuel; age 3; male; b.PA Alfred; age 1; male; b.PA

• He appeared on the census on 11 Jul 1870 in Penn, Clearfield, Pennsylvania, United States. ¹⁶³ Johnson, Elah; age 59(?); male; white; farmer; b.PA

---- Hannah G.; age 37; female; white; keeps house; b.PA

----- Hannah E.; age 24; female; white; b.PA

---- Caroline S.; age 17; female; white; b.PA

----- Elizabeth; age 15; female; white; b.PA ----- Manessah A.; age 14; male; white; b.PA

----- Samuel W.; age 12; male; white; b.PA

---- Alfred G.; age 10; male; white; b.PA

----- Lewis K.; age 9; male; white; b.PA ----- Ellis E.; age 7; male; white; b.PA

---- Millard; age 5; male; white; b.PA

---- Mary E.; age 3; female; white; b.PA

---- Allison (?); age 1; male; white; b.PA

^{159. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{160. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{161.} Ancestry World Tree Project submission.

^{162. 1860} Census of Penn, Clearfield Co., PA.

^{163. 1870} Census of Penn, Clearfield Co., PA.

```
    He appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 164
163 Taylor St.
```

Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster

---- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;

b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

• He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan. 165 236 Kalamazoo Street:

Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill

---- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.

---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

 He appeared on the census on 7 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. 166 213 Post Ave.

Johnson, Manessah; head; own home; mortgaged; male; white; age 62; married;

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: miller/cereal factory

---- Lillie; wife; female; white; married; age 57;

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA

---- Howard; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Elab; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Wayne; son; male; white; single; age 13; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

^{164. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{165. 1910} Census of Allegan, Allegan Co., MI.

^{166. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

 He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. 167 747 W. Van Buren St.

Johnson, Manessah A.; head; male; white; age 75; married; age at first marriage 22;

b.PA; father b.England, mother b.PA; occupation: janitor/pool room

----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 67; married; age at first marriage 18;

b.PA; father b.Scotland; mother b.PA

---- Wayne D.; son; male; white; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: carpenter/house

Children from this marriage were:

+ 27 F i. **Estella Edna Johnson** 168,169 was born Apri 1885 in West Virginia. 168

Estella married **Harold Joseph Harrington**¹⁷⁰ on 25 Jan 1905 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan. ¹⁷⁰

+ 28 F ii. **Eva Johnson** was born in Jul 1886 in Pennsylvania. ¹⁶⁸

+ 29 F iii. Mary Johnson was born in Apr 1889 in Michigan. 168

+ 30 M iv. **Stacy Webster Johnston**¹⁷¹ was born on 10 Jan 1893 in Pittsfield, Warren Co., Pennsylvania, United States, ^{168,172} died on 23 Jun 1982 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan^{172,173} at age 89, and was buried in Memorial Park Cemetery, Battle Creek, Calhoun County, Michigan. ¹⁷²

Stacy married Ethel Deane Primmer (d. 18 Jan 1967) on 19 Jun 1915. 171

b. Aug 26, 1883

resides Allegan, Allegan co., MI

farmer, self-employed

nearest relative: Estella Edna Harrington

170. Michigan Secreetary of State, Marriage registers12, 6700, Harrington-Johnson; digital images, Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, "Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925," *Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925* (http://pilot.familysearch.org); date of license: Jan. 25, 1905

groom: Harold Harrington

age 21, white

residence: Trowbridge
birthplace: Trowbridge
occupation: farming
times previously married: 0
father's name: William Harrington
mother's name: Martha Johnson

mother's name: Martha Johnson bride: Stella Johnson age 20, white residence: Watson birthplace: Grand Rapids occupation: housekeeper father's name: Manessah Johnson mother's name: Lilian Stanley times previously married: 0 date of marriage: Jan. 25, 1905 place of marriage: Allegan J.E. Littel, clergyman

witnesses: Walter Kronberg, Allegan Eda Engel, Allegan

^{167. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{168. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{169. &}quot;World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," database and images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com: accessed 22 Jun 2008), Harold Joseph Harrington; Harold Joseph Harrington

^{171.} Johnston family information.

^{172.} Death Record for Stacy Webster Johnston.

^{173.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

- + 31 F v. **Alice Johnson** was born in May 1897 in Michigan. 174
- + 32 M vi. Howard Lester Johnson was born on 2 Dec 1902 in Michigan 175,176 and died on 27 Feb 1984¹⁷⁶ at age 81.
- vii. Elah A. Johnson was born on 19 Oct 1904 in Michigan 175 and died on 18 Jun 1981 in + 33 M Bedford, Calhoun, Michigan at age 76.
- + 34 M viii. **Wayne Johnson** was born in 1907 in Michigan. ¹⁷⁷

^{174. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{175. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{176.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996. 177. 1930 Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

Third Generation (Grandchildren)

9. Elizabeth Thompson (Ambrose Winfield², Elizabeth¹) was born in Dec 1879 in Michigan¹ and died after 1920.

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. ¹
 414 West Bridge St.

Thompson, Winnfield; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1851; age 49; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:wheat buyer

----- (????? unreadable); wife; white; female; b.May 1852; age 45; married 25 years;

2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Mark; son; male; white; b.Apr 1880; age 20; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: at college

----- Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; b.Dec. 1879; age 21; married 1 1/2 years;

1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Kelly, John; son-in-law; male; white; b. 1874; age 26; married 1 1/2 years;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Gordon; son; male; white; b.Nov. 1900; age 6/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 She appeared on the census on 16 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.² 108 Jefferson:

Thompson, A.W.; head; male; white; age 60; married 35 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA;

---- Margaret; wife; female; white; age 59; married 35 years; 3 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

Kelly, Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; age 32; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Thompson, Mark; son; male; white; age 30; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: none

Kelly, Gordon Mark; grandson; male; white; age 10; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

• She appeared on the census on 8 Jan 1920 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States.³ 533 Jefferson St.

Ross, N.C.; head; male; white; age 42; married;

b.Illinois; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Elizabeth; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

Kelly, Gordon; stepson; male; white; age 20; single

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

Thompson, Mark; head; male; white; age 39; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Margaret; mother; female; white; age 64; widowed

b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

^{1. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{2. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{3. 1920} Census of Ft. Wayne, Allen Co., IN.

Elizabeth married **John M. Kelly**, ⁴ son of **Malachi Kelly** and **Margaret McGreevy**, on 22 Nov 1898 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. ⁵ John was born on 14 Aug 1870 in Leighton, Allegan County, Michigan, United States^{6,7} and died between 1900 and 1910 in Michigan.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1880 in Leighton, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.⁸
 Kelly, Malachi; white; male; age 53; married; farming;
 - b.Ireland; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland cannot read or write
 - ---- Margaret; white; female; age 45; wife; married; keeps house;
 - b.Ireland; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland cannot read or write
 - ---- George; white; male; age 14; son; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland
 - ---- John; white; male; age 9; son; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland
- He appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.⁶
 414 West Bridge St.

Thompson, Winnfield; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1851; age 49; married 25 years;

- b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:wheat buyer
- ---- (???? unreadable); wife; white; female; b.May 1852; age 45; married 25 years;
 - 2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland
- ---- Mark; son; male; white; b.Apr 1880; age 20; single;
- b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: at college
- ---- Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; b.Dec. 1879; age 21; married 1 1/2 years;
- 1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
- ---- Kelly, John; son-in-law; male; white; b. 1874; age 26; married 1 1/2 years;
- b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland
- ---- Gordon; son; male; white; b.Nov. 1900; age 6/12; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

The child from this marriage was:

35 M i. **Gordon Mark Kelly**⁹ was born on 19 Nov 1899 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States^{6,10} and died after 1930.

^{4. 1880} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan pop. sch.

^{5.} Michigan, Marriage registers08, 12877, Kelly-Thompson.

^{6. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{7.} Michigan Secretary of State, Birth registers, 21, 1918, John M. Kelly; digital image, Family Search Labs, "Michigan Births, 1867-1902," *Michigan Births*, 1867-1902 (http://pilot.familysearch.org: 7 Jan 2009).

^{8. 1880} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan pop. sch., Leighton, ED 1, dwell. 111, fam. 112.

^{9. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{10.} Michigan Secretary of State, Birth registers, 15703, Gordon M. Kelly; digital image, Family Search Labs, "Michigan Births, 1867-1902," *Michigan Births, 1867-1902* (http://pilot.familysearch.org: 7 Jan 2009); date of birth: Nov. 19, 1899 name: Gordon M. Kelly male, white

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.¹¹

414 West Bridge St.

Thompson, Winnfield; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1851; age 49; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:wheat buyer

---- (???? unreadable); wife; white; female; b.May 1852; age 45; married 25 years;

2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Mark; son; male; white; b.Apr 1880; age 20; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: at college

----- Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; b.Dec. 1879; age 21; married 1 1/2 years;

1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

----- Kelly, John; son-in-law; male; white; b. 1874; age 26; married 1 1/2 years;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Gordon; son; male; white; b.Nov. 1900; age 6/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 16 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.¹²

108 Jefferson:

Thompson, A.W.; head; male; white; age 60; married 35 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA;

----- Margaret; wife; female; white; age 59; married 35 years; 3 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

Kelly, Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; age 32; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Thompson, Mark; son; male; white; age 30; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: none

Kelly, Gordon Mark; grandson; male; white; age 10; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 8 Jan 1920 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States.¹³

533 Jefferson St.

Ross, N.C.; head; male; white; age 42; married;

b.Illinois; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Elizabeth; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic Kelly, Gordon; stepson; male; white; age 20; single

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic Thompson, Mark; head; male; white; age 39; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Margaret; mother; female; white; age 64; widowed

b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

^{11. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{12. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{13. 1920} Census of Ft. Wayne, Allen Co., IN.

 He appeared on the census on 5 Apr 1930 in Oak Park, Cook County, Illinois, United States.¹⁴

Parr St.:

Kelly, Gordon; head; renting; 57.50/mo; white; male; age 30; age 22 at 1st marriage; b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: manager/auto sales ----- Mae; wife; white; female; age 29; b.Indiana; father b.Indiana; mother b.Indiana

o.marana, namer o.marana, mouner o.marana

Gordon married **Frances Mae Shives**¹⁵ on 21 Jun 1922 in Allen, Indiana. ^{14,15} Frances was born in 1900 in Indiana. ¹⁴ and died after 1930.

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 5 Apr 1930 in Oak Park, Cook County, Illinois, United States.¹⁴

Parr St.:

Kelly, Gordon; head; renting; 57.50/mo; white; male; age 30; age 22 at 1st marriage; b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: manager/auto sales ----- Mae; wife; white; female; age 29; b.Indiana; father b.Indiana; mother b.Indiana

Elizabeth next married **Nathaniel C. Ross** on 28 Oct 1911 in Chicago, Cook, Illinois. ¹⁶ Nathaniel was born in 1878 in Chicago, Cook, Illinois. ¹⁷

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 8 Jan 1920 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States. ¹⁷
 533 Jefferson St.

Ross, N.C.; head; male; white; age 42; married;

b.Illinois; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Elizabeth; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic Kelly, Gordon; stepson; male; white; age 20; single

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic Thompson, Mark; head; male; white; age 39; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Margaret; mother; female; white; age 64; widowed

b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

10. Mark Byron Thompson (Ambrose Winfield ², Elizabeth ¹) was born in Apr 1880 in Michigan ¹⁸ and died after 1920.

^{14. 1930} Census of Oak Park, Cook Co., IL.

^{15.} Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-1941.

^{16.} Michigan, Marriage registers 226, 8480, Ross-Kelly.

^{17. 1920} Census of Ft. Wayne, Allen Co., IN.

^{18. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.¹⁹
 414 West Bridge St.

Thompson, Winnfield; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1851; age 49; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:wheat buyer

---- (????? unreadable); wife; white; female; b.May 1852; age 45; married 25 years;

2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Mark; son; male; white; b.Apr 1880; age 20; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: at college

---- Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; b.Dec. 1879; age 21; married 1 1/2 years;

1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

----- Kelly, John; son-in-law; male; white; b. 1874; age 26; married 1 1/2 years;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

---- Gordon; son; male; white; b.Nov. 1900; age 6/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 16 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.²⁰ 108 Jefferson:

Thompson, A.W.; head; male; white; age 60; married 35 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA;

----- Margaret; wife; female; white; age 59; married 35 years; 3 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

Kelly, Elizabeth; daughter; female; white; age 32; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Thompson, Mark; son; male; white; age 30; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: none

Kelly, Gordon Mark; grandson; male; white; age 10; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

He appeared on the census on 8 Jan 1920 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States.²¹
 533 Jefferson St.

Ross, N.C.; head; male; white; age 42; married;

b.Illinois; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Elizabeth; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

Kelly, Gordon; stepson; male; white; age 20; single

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

Thompson, Mark; head; male; white; age 39; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: doctor/chiropractic

---- Margaret; mother; female; white; age 64; widowed

b.Michigan; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland

11. Eva Thompson (Byron Register³, Elizabeth¹) was born in Feb 1884 in Michigan¹⁹ and died after 1926.²²

^{19. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{20. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{21. 1920} Census of Ft. Wayne, Allen Co., IN.

^{22.} Obituary for Mrs. Ida A. Thompson - 3 Feb 1926, Ft. Wayne News-Sentinel.

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.²³
 College Ave.

Thompson, Byron R.; head; white; male; b.Feb. 1854; age 46; married 23 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: lumberman

---- Ida; wife; white; female; b.May 1856; age 44; married 23 years; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland, mother b.Ireland

---- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.Feb. 1884; age 16; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

• She appeared on the census on 30 Apr 1910 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. ²⁴ Turquoise(?) Street

Thompson, Ida; head; female; white; age 52; widowed; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.Ireland; mother b.Ireland; occupation: keeper/boarding house

---- Eva; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: teacher/music

• She had a residence on 3 Feb 1926 in Fort Wayne, Allen County, Indiana, United States.

Eva married McNamara.

12. Wilbur Hays Thompson²⁵ (*Edwin Gainer*⁴, *Elizabeth*¹) was born on 8 Feb 1877 in Norwalk, Huron, Ohio, United States²⁶ and died on 9 Mar 1941 in Dayton, Montgomery, Ohio²⁵ at age 64.

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.²⁶
 Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years;

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader

----- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;

b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician

----- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

----- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

13. Martha Thompson (*Edwin Gainer* ⁴, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born in Jun 1883 in Indiana²⁶ and died in 1927²⁷ at age 44.

^{23. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{24. 1910} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{25.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{26. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{27.} Ligonier Leader (Ligonier, Indiana).

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.²⁸ Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years;

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader

----- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;

b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician

----- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

She appeared on the census on 5 May 1910 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.²⁹ Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; male; white; age 55; 2nd marriage; married 28 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: proprietor, city newspaper

----- Ella; wife; female; white; age 53; married (first); married 28 years; 6 children/4 living b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Martha; daughter; female; white; age 26; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI occupation: decorator

---- James; son; male; white; age 22; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; male; white; age 18; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

14. Esther Grace Thompson³⁰ (Edwin Gainer⁴, Elizabeth¹) was born on 21 Aug 1885 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States²⁸ and died on 1 Nov 1970 in Orlando, Orange County, Florida, United States³⁰ at age 85.

30. Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{28. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{29. 1910} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.³¹ Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years;

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader

----- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;

b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician

----- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

She appeared on the census on 5 May 1910 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.³² Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; male; white; age 55; 2nd marriage; married 28 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: proprietor, city newspaper

----- Ella; wife; female; white; age 53; married (first); married 28 years; 6 children/4 living b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Martha; daughter; female; white; age 26; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI occupation: decorator

---- James; son; male; white; age 22; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; male; white; age 18; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

Esther married **Frederick Early Pfeiffer**,³³ son of **George Pfeiffer** and **Caroline**, on 11 Oct 1913 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga, Ohio.³³ Frederick was born on 21 Dec 1879 in Kenton, Hardin, Ohio, United States³³ and died on 13 Apr 1952 in Orlando, Orange County, Florida, United States³³ at age 72.

33. Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{31. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{32. 1910} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1880 in Ridge, Shelby County, Indiana, United States.³⁴ Pfeiffer, George; white; male; age 33; married; farmer;
 - b.Ohio; father b.Wurtemburg; mother b.Baden
 - ----- Caroline; white; female; age 39; wife; married; keeping house;
 - b.Baden; father b.Baden; mother b.Baden
 - ----- William; white; male; age 3; son; single;
 - b.Illinois; father b.Ohio; mother b.Baden
 - ---- Frederick; white; male; age 1; son; single;
 - b.Illinois; father b.Ohio; mother b.Baden
 - ---- Henry; white; male; age 12; adopted son; single; at home;
 - b.Ohio; father b.Wurtemburg; mother b.Wurtemburg
 - ---- John; white; male; age 72; father; married; at home
 - b. Wurtemburg; father b. Wurtemburg; mother b. Wurtemburg
 - ---- Magdalena; white; female; age 74; mother; married; at home
 - b.Baden; father b.Baden; mother b.Baden

Children from this marriage were:

- i. **Martha Elizabeth Pfeiffer**³⁵ was born on 26 May 1915 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga, Ohio³⁵ and died on 17 Jun 1986 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga, Ohio³⁵ at age 71.
- 37 M ii. Frederick Thompson Pfeiffer³⁵ was born on 26 Jul 1925 in Cleveland, Cuyahoga, Ohio.³⁵
- **15.** James Stacy Thompson³⁵ (Edwin Gainer ⁴, Elizabeth ¹) was born on 2 Sep 1887 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States³⁶ and died on 20 Jul 1979 in Hightstown, Mercer Co., New Jersey, United States³⁵ at age 91.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.³⁶ Martin St.
 - Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years;
 - b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader
 - ----- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living
 - b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY
 - ---- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;
 - b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician
 - ---- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI
 - ---- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI
 - ---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI
 - ---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single
 - b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

^{34. 1880} Census of Ridge, Shelby Co., IN.

^{35.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{36. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

 He appeared on the census on 5 May 1910 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.³⁷ Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; male; white; age 55; 2nd marriage; married 28 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: proprietor, city newspaper

----- Ella; wife; female; white; age 53; married (first); married 28 years; 6 children/4 living

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Martha; daughter; female; white; age 26; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI occupation: decorator

---- James; son; male; white; age 22; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; male; white; age 18; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 14 Jan 1920 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.³⁸

Thompson, Jas. S.; head; male; white; age 32; married;

b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: clerk/book pub. co.

---- Marie; wife; female; white; age 32; married;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Vermont; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James S. Jr., son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Anne B.; daughter; female; white; age 3; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

 He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.³⁹

Thompson, James S.; head; own home (\$50,000); male; white; age 42; married at age 24;

b.Indiana; father b.New York; mother b.Michigan occupation: officer/publishing co.

---- Marie B.; wife; female; white; age 42; married; 1st marriage at age 24;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Wisconsin; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James Jr., son; male; white; age 15; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Nancy B.; daughter; female; white; age 13; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

Burnham, Mary M.; mother-in-law; female; white; age 75; widowed; 1st marriage at age 25;

b. Wisconsin; father b.N. Ireland; mother b.N.Ireland

Johnson; Hulda; servant; female; white; age 41; single;

b.Sweden; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden occupation: servant/private family; immig. 1911

• His obituary was published in the New York Times on 24 Jul 1979. Hompson - James S., 91, of Highstown, N.J., on July 20, 1979. President of McGraw-Hill Book Co. from 1944-1949. Husband of the late Marie Burnham Thompson and the late Doris Taylor Thompson. Father of James S. Thompson, Jr., of La Jolla, Calif. Also survived are 6 grandchildren and 8 great grandchildren. A memorial service will be held on Weds., Aug. 1, 1979 at 11am at the Niles Chapel of the Nassau Presbyterian Church, Nassau St., Princeton, N.J. Memorials may be made to one's own charity.

^{37. 1910} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{38. 1920} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{39. 1930} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{40.} Obituary for James S. Thompson - New York Times, 24 July 1979.

James married **Marie Burnham**. ⁴¹ Marie was born in 1887 in Wisconsin ⁴² and died on 22 Dec 1951 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States at age 64.

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 14 Jan 1920 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.⁴²

Thompson, Jas. S.; head; male; white; age 32; married;

b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: clerk/book pub. co.

---- Marie; wife; female; white; age 32; married;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Vermont; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James S. Jr., son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

----- Anne B.; daughter; female; white; age 3; single; b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

 She appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.⁴¹

Thompson, James S.; head; own home (\$50,000); male; white; age 42; married at age 24;

b.Indiana; father b.New York; mother b.Michigan occupation: officer/publishing co.

---- Marie B.; wife; female; white; age 42; married; 1st marriage at age 24;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Wisconsin; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James Jr., son; male; white; age 15; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Nancy B.; daughter; female; white; age 13; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

Burnham, Mary M.; mother-in-law; female; white; age 75; widowed; 1st marriage at age 25;

b. Wisconsin; father b.N. Ireland; mother b.N. Ireland

Johnson; Hulda; servant; female; white; age 41; single;

b.Sweden; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden occupation: servant/private family; immig. 1911

Her obituary was published in the New York Times on 24 Dec 1951.⁴³
 Mrs. James S. Thompson

White Plains, NY, Dec 23 - Mrs. Marie Burnham Thompson, wife of James S. Thompson, who retired in 1949 as president of the McGraw-Hill Book Co. of New York, died here last night at their home, 35 Hathaway Lane. Born in Edgerton, Wis., sixty-four years ago, Mrs. Thompson was graduated in 1909 from the University of Wisconsin where she was elected to Phi Beta Kappa and Pi Beta Phi. She was a member of the Women's College Club of White Plains. Besides her husband, she leaves a son, James S. Thompson, Jr., of Hamburg, N.Y., and a daughter, Mrs. Robert H. Kelsey of New Canaan, Conn.

Children from this marriage were:

38 M i. **James S. Thompson Jr.** was born in 1914 in New York.⁴²

^{41. 1930} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{42. 1920} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{43.} Obituary for Mrs. James S. Thompson - New York Times, 24 Dec 1951.

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census on 14 Jan 1920 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.44

Thompson, Jas. S.; head; male; white; age 32; married;

b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: clerk/book pub. co.

---- Marie; wife; female; white; age 32; married;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Vermont; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James S. Jr., son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Anne B.; daughter; female; white; age 3; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

• He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.45

Thompson, James S.; head; own home (\$50,000); male; white; age 42; married at age 24; b.Indiana; father b.New York; mother b.Michigan occupation: officer/publishing

---- Marie B.; wife; female; white; age 42; married; 1st marriage at age 24;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Wisconsin; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James Jr., son; male; white; age 15; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Nancy B.; daughter; female; white; age 13; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

Burnham, Mary M.; mother-in-law; female; white; age 75; widowed; 1st marriage at age 25;

b. Wisconsin; father b.N. Ireland; mother b.N. Ireland

Johnson; Hulda; servant; female; white; age 41; single;

b.Sweden; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden occupation: servant/private family; immig. 1911

ii. **Anne B. Thompson**⁴⁴ was born in 1916 in New York.⁴⁴ 39 F

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census on 14 Jan 1920 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.44

Thompson, Jas. S.; head; male; white; age 32; married;

b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan occupation: clerk/book pub. co.

---- Marie; wife; female; white; age 32; married; b. Wisconsin; father b. Vermont; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James S. Jr., son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Anne B.; daughter; female; white; age 3; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

^{44. 1920} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{45. 1930} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

 She appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in White Plains, Westchester Co., New York, United States.⁴⁶

Thompson, James S.; head; own home (\$50,000); male; white; age 42; married at age 24; b.Indiana; father b.New York; mother b.Michigan occupation: officer/publishing co

----- Marie B.; wife; female; white; age 42; married; 1st marriage at age 24;

b. Wisconsin; father b. Wisconsin; mother b. Wisconsin

---- James Jr., son; male; white; age 15; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

---- Nancy B.; daughter; female; white; age 13; single;

b.New York; father b.Indiana; mother b.Wisconsin

Burnham, Mary M.; mother-in-law; female; white; age 75; widowed; 1st marriage at age 25:

b. Wisconsin; father b.N. Ireland; mother b.N. Ireland

Johnson; Hulda; servant; female; white; age 41; single;

b.Sweden; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden occupation: servant/private family; immig. 1911

16. Leland Kennedy Thompson⁴⁷ (Edwin Gainer ⁴, Elizabeth ¹) was born on 1 Jan 1892 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States ^{48,49} and died in Jul 1968 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States ⁵⁰ at age 76.

Noted events in his life were:

He appeared on the census on 20 Jun 1900 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana. 48 Martin St.

Thompson, Edwin; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 18 years;

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA; occupation: publisher/Ligonier Leader

----- Ella; wife; white; female; b.Aug 1856; age 43; married 18 years; 6 children/4 living

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Wilbur; son; white; male; b.Feb. 1877; age 23; single;

b.OH; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: electrician

---- Martha; daughter; white; female; b.June 1883; age 16; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

----- Grace; daughter; white; female; b.Aug 1885; age 14; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Jamie; son; white; male; b.Sept. 1887; age 12; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1892; age 8; single

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

^{46. 1930} Census of White Plains, Westchester Co., NY.

^{47.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{48. 1900} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{49.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{50.} Social Security Death Index - online.

```
    He appeared on the census on 5 May 1910 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.<sup>51</sup>
    Martin St.
```

Thompson, Edwin; head; male; white; age 55; 2nd marriage; married 28 years;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: proprietor, city newspaper

---- Ella; wife; female; white; age 53; married (first); married 28 years; 6 children/4 living

b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

---- Martha; daughter; female; white; age 26; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Grace; daughter; female; white; age 24; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI occupation: decorator

---- James; son; male; white; age 22; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Leland; son; male; white; age 18; single;

b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI

He appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.
 624 Martin St.

Thompson, E.G.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 65; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: editor/weekly paper

---- Ella; wife; female; white; age 63; married; b.MI; father b.NY; mother b.NY

----- L.K.; son; male; white; age 28; married; b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation: asst. editor; weekly paper

----- Gertrude G.; daughter-in-law; female; white; age 25; married;

b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas

He appeared on the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁵³ Thompson, Leland R.; head; owns home; value 8400; radio set; male; white; age 38; age at first marriage 26; b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation:editor, newspaper

---- Gertrude E.; wife; female; white; age 36; age at first marriage 29;

b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas

---- Caroline; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;

b.Kansas; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas

---- Allen G.; son; male; white; age 6; single;

b.IN; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas

---- Edwin G.; father; male; white; age 75; widowed;

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA

Leland married Gertrude E. Gertrude was born in 1894 in Kansas.

^{51. 1910} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{52. 1920} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{53. 1930} Census of Ligonier, Noble Co., IN.

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana. Statements of the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana. Statements of the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana. Statements of the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana. Statements of the census of the cen

Children from this marriage were:

b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA

40 F i. **Caroline Thompson** was born in 1921 in Kansas.⁵⁴

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana.⁵⁴
- Thompson, Leland R.; head; owns home; value 8400; radio set; male; white; age 38; age at first marriage 26; b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation:editor, newspaper
- ---- Gertrude E.; wife; female; white; age 36; age at first marriage 29;
 - b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas
- ---- Caroline; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;
 - b.Kansas; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas
- ---- Allen G.; son; male; white; age 6; single;
 - b.IN; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas
- ---- Edwin G.; father; male; white; age 75; widowed;
 - b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA
- 41 M ii. **Allen G. Thompson** was born in 1924 in Indiana.⁵⁴

^{54. 1930} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 9 Apr 1930 in Perry, Ligonier City, Noble County, Indiana. Thompson, Leland R.; head; owns home; value 8400; radio set; male; white; age 38; age at first marriage 26; b.IN; father b.PA; mother b.MI; occupation:editor, newspaper
 - ---- Gertrude E.; wife; female; white; age 36; age at first marriage 29;
 - b.Kansas; father b.Canada; mother b.Kansas
 - ---- Caroline; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;
 - b.Kansas; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas
- ---- Allen G.; son; male; white; age 6; single;
 - b.IN; father b.IN; mother b.Kansas
- ---- Edwin G.; father; male; white; age 75; widowed;
 - b.PA; father b.NJ; mother b.PA
- **17. Herbert Dewey Thompson**⁵⁶ (*Edwin Gainer*⁴, *Elizabeth*¹) was born on 6 Jan 1898 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁵⁶ and died on 2 Feb 1899 in Ligonier, Noble County, Indiana, United States⁵⁶ at age 1. He never married and had no children.
- **18. Edwin G. Thompson Jr.**⁵⁷ (*Edwin Gainer* ⁴, *Elizabeth* ¹). He never married and had no children.
- **19.** Claudia Grace Thompson⁵⁸ (Stacy Clay ⁵, Elizabeth ¹) was born on 26 Dec 1876 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ⁵⁹ died on 27 Oct 1931 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan^{60,61} at age 54, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ⁶² The cause of her death was liver cancer; pernicious anemia.

Noted events in her life were:

- She has conflicting birth information of 1875.
- She has conflicting birth information of 23 Dec 1875. 58
- She appeared on the census on 18 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁶³

Thompson, Stacy; white; male; age 24; married; publisher;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Ida; white; female; age 23; wife; married; keeping house;

b.ILL; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Clarinda; white; female; age 5; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Walter; white; male; age 3; son; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Ethel; white; female; age 1; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL



Claudia Thompson Randall with her son Ray Randall, about 1900 Manistee, MI (Abt 1900)

^{55. 1930} Census of Perry, Ligonier City, Noble Co., IN.

^{56.} Papers of Judge Frederick Pfeiffer.

^{57.} Ligonier Leader (Ligonier, Indiana), died at the age of 7 years.

^{58.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{59.} Michigan birth certificate 48 (1876), Claudia G. Thompson.

^{60. &}quot;Former Resident Dies at Detroit".

^{61.} Michigan death certificate 150322 (1931), Claudia G. Randall.

^{62.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Claudia Grace Thompson marker.

^{63. 1880} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

```
    She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.

  1st Ward, Manistee:
```

```
Thompson, Stacy; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1856; age 44; married 25 years;
```

b.PA; father b.NY; mother b.PA occupation: real estate agent

---- Ida M.; wife; white; female; b.June 1857; age 43; married 25 years; 3 child/3 living;

b.IL; father b.Wales; mother b.England

----- Walter S.; son; white; male; b.May 1877; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist

----- Florence M.; adopted daughter; white; female; b.Aug. 1893; age 6; single;

b.MI; father b.unknown; mother b.Ohio

Randall, Claudie; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1875; age 24; married 2 years;

1 child/1 child living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

----- Herbert; son-in-law; white; male; b.Dec. 1872; age 27; married 2 years;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: marine engineer

Olsen, Emma; servant; white; female; b. June 1884; age 15; single;

b.NY; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden

(Bessie Blanche Randall - age 1 1/2 - is not listed on this page)

 She appeared on the census on 30 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. Randall, Herbert K.; head; male; white; age 37; married (first) 12 years;

b.OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: engineer/steam boat

----- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 33; married (first) 12 years; 2 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

---- Bessie B.; daughter; female; white; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

---- Ray T.; son; male; white; age 9; single;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

- She resided at Manistee, Manistee Co., MI in Sep 1918.66
- She appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 67 66 Lincoln Ave.

Randall, Herbert K., renting; male; white; age 48; married; b. OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation engineer for engine motor co.

- ----- Claudia; wife; female; white; age 44; married; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ----- Bessie; daughter; female; white; age 21; single; b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI; occupation stenographer at tire mould co.
- ---- Ray T., son; male; white; age 19; single; b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

^{64. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{65. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{66.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{67. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

She appeared on the census on 12 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.⁶⁸ 3214 Gladstone:

Randall, Herbert K.; head; value of home \$10,000; radio set; male; white; age 58; age at first marriage 26 years;

- b. MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH
- ----- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 54; age at first marriage 22 years;
 - b. MI; father b. PA; mother b. OH
- ---- Raymond T.; son; male; white; age 29; single;
 - b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- Her obituary was published in the Manistee (MI) News-Advocate on 28 Oct 1931 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁶⁹

Former Resident Dies at Detroit Mrs. Claudia Randall, Daughter of S.C. Thompson, Passes

Mrs. Claudia G. Randall, wife of Herbert K. Randall, and a daughter of S.C. Thompson, local realtor, died at her home in Detroit yesterday afternoon following an illness of nearly one year.

The body will be brought here for burial in the family lot in Oak Grove cemetery and brief services will be held at the home of her father at 365 First street, Friday afternoon at 2 o'clock.

Mrs. Randall was born in Manistee in 1875 and resided here until 10 years ago when the family moved to Detroit. Her mother, Ida M. Thompson, preceded her in death in 1906. She is survived by her husband, a son Ray, a brother Walter S. Thompson of Detroit, a sister, Bessie B. Porter of Oakland, Calif., and her father in this city.

(Compiler's Note: There is no mention of Claudia's daughter Bessie Randall Stoelt, or 3-month-old granddaughter Mary Elizabeth Stoelt in this obituary. Evidently there was a bitter estrangement between Herbert and his daughter Bessie.)

 Her obituary was published in the Detroit (MI) Free Press on 30 Oct 1931 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.

Claudia G. Randall, 3214 Gladstone, 55.

Claudia married **Herbert Kenny Randall**,⁷¹ son of **Augustus N. Randall** and **Eliza Rounds**, on 25 Jan 1898 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.^{72,73} Herbert was born on 1 Dec 1871 in Pentwater, Oceana County, Michigan, United States,^{71,74} died on 30 Nov 1946 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan^{75,76} at age 74, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan.⁷⁷



Herbert K. Randall Manistee, MI (1898)

^{68. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{69. &}quot;Former Resident Dies at Detroit".

^{70. &}quot;Claudia G. Randall," (Detroit) Detroit Free Press, 30 Oct 1931.

Noted events in his life were:

- He worked as a Ship Engineer.
- He appeared on the census on 7 Jun 1880 in Pentwater, Oceana County, Michigan, United States.

```
Randall, A.N.; white; male; age 46; widowed, works in shingle mill;
```

b.OH; father b.Mass.; mother b.NY

---- E.M.; white; female; age 15; daughter; single; at school;

b.OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH

---- Herbert; white; male; age 8; son; single; at school;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH

---- Edith; white; female; age 5; daughter; single

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH

----- Louisa; white; female; age 67; mother; widowed; keeping house

b.NY; father b.Conn.; mother b.Mass.

He appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.
 1st Ward, Manistee:

Thompson, Stacy; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1856; age 44; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.NY; mother b.PA occupation: real estate agent

---- Ida M.; wife; white; female; b.June 1857; age 43; married 25 years; 3 child/3 living;

b.IL; father b.Wales; mother b.England

---- Walter S.; son; white; male; b.May 1877; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist

---- Florence M.; adopted daughter; white; female; b.Aug. 1893; age 6; single;

b.MI; father b.unknown; mother b.Ohio

Randall, Claudie; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1875; age 24; married 2 years;

1 child/1 child living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

----- Herbert; son-in-law; white; male; b.Dec. 1872; age 27; married 2 years;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: marine engineer

Olsen, Emma; servant; white; female; b. June 1884; age 15; single;

b.NY; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden

(Bessie Blanche Randall - age 1 1/2 - is not listed on this page)

• He appeared on the census on 30 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 80 Randall, Herbert K.; head; male; white; age 37; married (first) 12 years;

b.OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: engineer/steam boat

----- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 33; married (first) 12 years; 2 children/2 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

---- Bessie B.; daughter; female; white; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

---- Ray T.; son; male; white; age 9; single;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

^{78. 1880} Census of Pentwater, Oceana Co., MI.

^{79. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{80. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

 Newspaper Article: Manistee (MI) News-Advocate, 21 Oct 1916, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁸¹

TWO MANISTEE MEN ABOARD BARGE LOST IN ERIE Telegram Says Local Men Were Saved When Barge Butters Sank

Manistee men: Herbert K. Randall, Chief Engineer Varvey Raatz, Fireman

The above-named Manistee and Ludington men were aboard the steamer Marshall Butters when she went down in Lake Erie last night.

Herbert K. Randall of this city, chief engineer, is known to have been saved. Mrs. Randall received a telegram from him this afternoon sent from Painsville, O. The telegram stated that all members of the crew had been saved.

The statement that all men were rescued is contradictory to the dispatch from Detroit.

The Marshall Butters was well known in Manistee. The boat originally was owned by Marshall Butters of Ludington, but later became the possession of the Stearns Lumber company. She was a barge about 200 feet long.

For years she has been trading from the local port. Last winter she was tied up here. The Manistee Iron Works installed a new boiler. Her stays were strengthened and she was given considerable interior repairing.

Mr. Randall was aboard the Marshall Butters years ago, but later left her. He shipped out with her this spring and was aboard her throughout the season.

(from a later paper)

RESCUE CREW FROM LOST MARSHALL BUTTERS WITH WIND BLOWING HURRICANE

Arriving home in the clothes in which he was saved, without vest and in his working cap, Herbert K. Randall, chief engineer of the Marshall Butters which went down in Lake Erie last week, tells a thrilling story of the rescue of the crew.

"It was a terrible thing, but I don't think that a man of us entertained fear. We were too busy, each man working for himself, to be afraid of the possible ending." said Randall last night.

"When we passed through Detroit there was a fresh southeast wind blowing, but not strong enough to detain us any until we had passed the southeast shoal by about 45 minutes. It was at 12:30 Friday afternoon that the squall struck us. We were six or eight miles from the shoal light at the time. When it was first noticed that a storm was coming the captain came aft and asked us to work her up stronger. This took us about 20 minutes. Heavy seas began to roll about this time and we noticed that the ship was leaking, taking in water fast.

"I understood what this meant and went forward and asked Capt. McClure to put her into the sea or before it. Instead of doing this Capt. McClure put her in the trough, in an attempt to throw her deck load off and lighten her. We were loaded with lath and a small amount of lumber above decks and had we been successful in getting rid of this load we might have ridden the gale longer. As it was she would not throw and we ran in the trough for a few minutes longer, watching the water meanwhile. We had the pumps going but the water kept gaining on us steadily and I again reported to the captain.

"We had seen the steamer Billings about five miles to leeward and Capt. McClure blew the alarm signal. They apparently did not hear us, for they paid no attention. In about 15 minutes another alarm signal was blown and then another. Finally the watchman on the Billings saw the steam from our whistle and the boat came about and started for us at once.

"The steamer Hartwell had been in the distance all this while and seeing the Billings was heading for us, she also changed her course and came towards us, standing to shortly after the Billings had arrived.

"By now the wind was blowing a hurricane, the seas were tremendous and our deck load was going by the board. Heavy pieces of planking were lifted off the deck and sent hurling through the air. Pieces of boards and shingles caught in the whistle, causing it to blow continually. It was a horrible sound and when I could stand it no longer, I risked my life and climbed up to where I could cut the cord.

81. Manistee News-Advocate (Manistee, Michigan), TWO MANISTEE MEN ABOARD BARGE LOST IN ERIE, 21 Oct. 1916.

"About this time we got the starboard boat launched and eight of the crew, including myself, got in and cast off. The captain of the Hartwell hollered, "Come on with your boat," and we headed for the steamer. It was a terrific pull to get to her. The seas were rolling higher than the house tops - the wind so strong that you had to yell to a man only a few feet away to make him hear you.

"After about 20 minutes we were able to get aboard the Hartwell. Looking back to the Butters we could see the rest of the crew, five men, standing on her deck. I guess we all lost our nerve then. It was awful to see them standing there helpless.

"It was just one-half hour after this that the Butters broke up and went down. A few minutes before she went under the captain and one fireman took to the yawl and the other three jumped into the water.

"The steamer Billings after being compelled to make three circles, picked up three men who were in the water and the captain and fireman got aboard without serious difficulty.

"Remember that all this time the wind ws blowing 75 miles an hour and that the seas resembled small mountains. The Billings rolled terribly while standing by to pick us up. It was hard to get aboard without being smashed to pieces against the ship's side.

"The Hartwell turned about and began a run before the wind. She was consigned to Fairport, but it was impossible to make the harbor and she went on to Erie. She turned here and went into the wind. It was 5:30 Saturday afternoon when we finally made the Fairport harbor.

"We had all lost everything we had but were mighty glad to get in as we were."

- Newspaper Article: Manistee News-Advocate, 23 May 1919.82 Herbert K. Randall and son Ray will leave tomorrow for Detroit where they will make their home.
- He appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.⁸³
 66 Lincoln Ave.

Randall, Herbert K., renting; male; white; age 48; married;

b. OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH;

occupation engineer for engine motor co.

---- Claudia; wife; female; white; age 44; married;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Bessie; daughter; female; white; age 21; single;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI;

occupation stenographer at tire mould co.

---- Ray T., son; male; white; age 19; single;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

He appeared on the census on 12 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.⁸⁴ 3214 Gladstone:

Randall, Herbert K.; head; value of home \$10,000; radio set; male; white; age 58; age at first marriage 26 years;

b. MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH

----- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 54; age at first marriage 22 years;

b. MI; father b. PA; mother b. OH

---- Raymond T.; son; male; white; age 29; single;

b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{82.} Manistee Historical Museum Card File.

^{83. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{84. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

 His obituary was published in the Detroit (MI) Free Press on 2 Dec 1946 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.⁸⁵

Randall - Nov. 30, 1946, of 8634 Carlin. Hubert K., father of Ray T. Randall. Funeral service at Chapel of McFarland Funeral Home, 5405 Schaefer Rd. Tues. 8 PM. Interment at Manistee, MI.

Children from this marriage were:

i. Bessie Blanche Randall⁸⁶ was born on 10 Nov 1898 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ^{87,88,89} died on 21 Dec 1931 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan⁸⁷ at age 33, and was buried in Acacia Park Cemetery, Southfield, Oakland, Michigan.⁹⁰ The cause of her death was Pernicious anemia; myocarditis.

Research Notes: No birth certificate on file at Manistee County Clerk

No birth record on FHL microfilm 945503, 1887-1900

Noted events in her life were:

 Newspaper Article: Manistee (MI) Daily Advocate, Friday, Nov. 11, 1898.⁹¹

Stacy Thompson, the genial Mayor of Parkdale, has again been made a grandpa, by the birth of an 8 1/2 pound girl to his daughter, Mrs. Claudia Randall last night.



Bessie Blanche Randall

- Newspaper Article: Manistee (MI) Daily News, Friday, Nov. 11, 1898.
 Mrs. Claudia Thompson Randall of Parkdale, presented her husband with a fine baby girl this morning, weight eight and one half pounds.
- She appeared on the census on 30 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.⁸⁶

Randall, Herbert K.; head; male; white; age 37; married (first) 12 years;

- b.OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: engineer/steam boat
- ----- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 33; married (first) 12 years; 2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH
- ---- Bessie B.; daughter; female; white; age 11; single;
 - b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI
- ---- Ray T.; son; male; white; age 9; single;
 - b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI

58 Produced by Legacy

^{85. &}quot;Herbert K. Randall".

^{86. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{87.} Death Record for Bessie Blanch Stoelt.

^{88. &}quot;Births," (Manistee) Manistee Daily News, 11 Nov 1898; Mrs. Claudia Thompson Randall of Parkdale, presented her husband with a fine baby girl this morning. Weight eight and one half pounds.

^{89. (}Manistee) Manistee Daily Advocate.

^{90.} Cemetery Records of Acacia Park Cemetery, Southfield, Oakland Co., MI.

^{91. &}quot;Births".

• She appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 92 66 Lincoln Ave.

Randall, Herbert K., renting; male; white; age 48; married;

- b. OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation engineer for engine motor co.
- ---- Claudia; wife; female; white; age 44; married;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ---- Bessie; daughter; female; white; age 21; single;
 - b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI; occupation stenographer at tire mould co.
- ---- Ray T., son; male; white; age 19; single;
 - b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI
- She appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.⁹³ Southfield Rd.

Stoelt, Arnold A.; head; value of home \$12,500; radio set; male; white; age 29; age at first marriage 22;

- b.MI; father b. Germany; mother b.Germany; occupation printer at newspaper co.
- ---- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 30; age at first marriage 24;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI; occupation secretary at real estate company
- Her obituary was published in the Detroit Free Press on 22 Dec 1931 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.⁹⁴

Stoelt - Dec. 21, 1931, at residence, 14041 Rosemont. Bessie, wife of Arnold; mother of Mary Elizabeth; daughter of Herbert Randall and the late Claudia Randall; sister of Ray. Funeral from parlors of J. Sutton & Son, 4147 Trumbull Ave. at Willis, Tuesday at 2PM.

Bessie married **Arnold Anthony Aaron Stoelt**, ^{92,95} son of **Johann Heinrich Jacob Stoelt** and **Caroline Dorsch**, on 9 Jun 1924 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. ⁹⁶ Arnold was born on 21 Dec 1900 in Fair Haven, Huron County, Michigan, United States, ⁹⁷ was christened on 16 Mar 1903 in Saginaw, Saginaw County, Michigan, United States, ⁹⁷ died on 1 Feb 1994 in Bradenton, Manatee, Florida ⁹⁸ at age 93, and was buried in Gulf Of Mexico. The cause of his death was cardiac & respiratory arrest; cerebral sclerosis.

birthplace: Mich occupation: Pressman father's name: John H.

mother's name: Caroline Dorsch

previously married: no bride: Bessie B. Randall

age 25, white

residence: Detroit, Mich birthplace: Mich occuation: Stenog father's name: Herbert mother's name: Claudia Thompson

date of marriage: Sept. 9, 1924 place of marriage: Detroit, MI George Armor Fair, clergyman witnesses: Ray T. Randall, Detroit Clara B. Young, Detroit

^{92. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{93. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{94.} Detroit Free Press (Detroit, Michigan), Bessie Stoelt obituary, 22 Dec. 1931, p.21.

^{95.} Personal knowledge of Claudia C. Breland, [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE].

^{96.} Michigan Secretary of State, Marriage registers113, 276825, Stoelt-Randall; digital images, Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, "Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925," *Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925* (http://pilot.familysearch.org); date of license: Sept. 8, 1924 groom: Arnold A. Stoelt

age 23, white residence: Detroit, MI birthplace: Mich

^{97.} Stoelt Bible Records - copied by Hattie Gateman 1983.

^{98.} Death Record for Arnold A. Stoelt.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 19 Apr 1910 in Pigeon Township, Huron County, Michigan, United States.⁹⁹
 - Stoelt, John; head; male; white; age 48; first marriage; married 17 years;
 - b. Germany; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany; immigrated in 1890; naturalized citizen; able to speak English; occupation: laborer
- ----- Caroline; wife, female, white; age 53; second marriage; married 17 years; 13 children/13 living;
- b.Germany; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany; immigrated in 1888; able to speak English
- ---- Oscar; son; male; white; age 14; single; b. MI; father b. Germany; mother b.Germany
- ---- Annie; daughter; female; white; age 12; b.MI; father b.Gemany; mother b.Germany
- ---- Meta; daughter; female; white; age 10; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- ---- Arnold; son; male; white; age 9; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- ---- Elenora; daughter; female; white; age 7; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- ---- Edward; son; male; white; age 5; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- ----- Hartha; daughter; female; white; age 3; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- ----- Frieda; daughter; female; white; age 3; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- ---- Albert; son; male; white; age 1 1/2; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- He appeared on the census on 15 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 100 1445 Garrick St.

Stoelt, Arnold; boarder; male; white; age 19; single;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b. Germany

- He resided at 13985 Southfield Rd., Detroit, MI from 1929 to 1930. 101
 Stoelt, Arnold A (Bessie B) printer h13985 Southfield rd.
- He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 102 Southfield Rd.
 - Stoelt, Arnold A.; head; value of home \$12,500; radio set; male; white; age 29; age at first marriage 22;
 - b.MI; father b. Germany; mother b.Germany; occupation printer at newspaper co.
 - ---- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 30; age at first marriage 24;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI; occupation secretary at real estate company
- 43 M ii. **Ray Thompson Randall**¹⁰³ was born on 13 Aug 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States¹⁰⁴ and died on 28 Oct 1975 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan¹⁰⁴ at age 75



The Randalls
Claudia, Bessie, Ray and Herbert Randall
Manistee, MI
about 1909 (1909)

^{99. 1910} Census of Winsor Township, part of Pigeon Village, Huron Co., MI.

^{100. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{101.} Detroit City Directory for 1920-30.

^{102. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{103.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{104.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 30 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹⁰⁵

Randall, Herbert K.; head; male; white; age 37; married (first) 12 years;

- b.OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: engineer/steam boat
- ----- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 33; married (first) 12 years; 2 children/2 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH
- ---- Bessie B.; daughter; female; white; age 11; single;
- b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI
- ---- Ray T.; son; male; white; age 9; single;
 - b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI
- He resided at Manistee, Manistee Co., MI in Sep 1918. 106
- He appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 107 66 Lincoln Ave.

Randall, Herbert K., renting; male; white; age 48; married; b. OH; father b.OH; mother b.OH;

- occupation engineer for engine motor co.
- ----- Claudia; wife; female; white; age 44; married; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ----- Bessie; daughter; female; white; age 21; single; b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI; occupation stenographer at tire mould co.
- ----- Ray T., son; male; white; age 19; single; b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.MI
- He appeared on the census on 12 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 108 3214 Gladstone:

Randall, Herbert K.; head; value of home \$10,000; radio set; male; white; age 58; age at first marriage 26 years;

- b. MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH
- ---- Claudia G.; wife; female; white; age 54; age at first marriage 22 years;
 - b. MI; father b. PA; mother b. OH
- ---- Raymond T.; son; male; white; age 29; single;
 - b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Ray married **Grace**. Grace was born on 21 Nov 1897 in Michigan¹⁰⁹ and died on 6 Mar 1994 in Dearborn, Wayne, Michigan¹⁰⁹ at age 96. They had no children.

20. Walter Stacy Thompson¹¹⁰ (*Stacy Clay* ⁵, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 25 May 1877 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ¹¹⁰ died on 24 May 1960¹¹⁰ at age 82, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ¹¹¹



^{106.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{107. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{108. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{109.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

^{110.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{111.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Walter Stacy Thompson marker.

^{112. 1880} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

```
Noted events in his life were:
```

```
    He appeared on the census on 18 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 112
Thompson, Stacy; white; male; age 24; married; publisher;
```

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Ida; white; female; age 23; wife; married; keeping house;

b.ILL; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Clarinda; white; female; age 5; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Walter; white; male; age 3; son; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

---- Ethel; white; female; age 1; daughter; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.ILL

 He appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 113 1st Ward, Manistee:

Thompson, Stacy; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1856; age 44; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.NY; mother b.PA occupation: real estate agent

---- Ida M.; wife; white; female; b.June 1857; age 43; married 25 years; 3 child/3 living;

b.IL; father b.Wales; mother b.England

---- Walter S.; son; white; male; b.May 1877; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist

----- Florence M.; adopted daughter; white; female; b.Aug. 1893; age 6; single;

b.MI; father b.unknown; mother b.Ohio

Randall, Claudie; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1875; age 24; married 2 years;

1 child/1 child living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Herbert; son-in-law; white; male; b.Dec. 1872; age 27; married 2 years;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: marine engineer

Olsen, Emma; servant; white; female; b. June 1884; age 15; single;

b.NY; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden

(Bessie Blanche Randall - age 1 1/2 - is not listed on this page)

He appeared on the census on 15 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 114
Thompson, Walter S.; head; male; white; age 32; married (first) 12 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist/machine shop

----- Blanche W.; wife; female; white; age 28; married (first); 12 years; 3 children/3 living;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth; son; male; white; age 4; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 8/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{113. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{114. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

 He appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 115 273 Helen Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; male; white; age 42; married;

- b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.United States; occupation: mechanic @rubber company
- ---- Blanche; wife; female; white; age 37; married;
 - b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.United States
- ----- Goodenow; son; male; white; age 15; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ----- Elsworth; son; male; white; age 13; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ----- Hazel; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- Newspaper Article: Manistee News-Advocate, 11 Feb 1924. 116
 W.S. THOMPSON WINS DETROIT FACTORY PRIZE

Walter S. Thompson, son of Stacy C. Thompson and who was born, raised and worked here at the Manistee Iron Works for some time, recently won a \$15 prize for suggesting an improvement in the method of manufacture in his department at the Morgan & Wright plant, Detroit.

Mr. Thompson has been employed at the Morgan & Wright plant for some time as efficiency man, having as his work the task of improving methods of production and eliminating waste. The firm awards 10 prizes monthly for the best suggestions made along this line, and Mr. Thompson won one of the prizes in January.

The former Manisteean and his family live at 1086 Sheridan avenue, Detroit.

 He appeared on the census on 2 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 117 2510 Brock Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; \$60; male; white; age 52; married for 26 years;

- b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
- ----- Blanche; wife; female; white; age 48; married for 26 years;
 - b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.IL
- ---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 26; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ---- Ellsworth W.; son; male; white; age 23; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b. MI
- ---- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 20; single;
 - b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Walter married **Blanche W. Bucher**, ¹¹⁸ daughter of **Ludwig J. Bucher** and **Emma H. Kowalske**, on 8 Apr 1903 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ^{119,120} Blanche was born on 5 Dec 1881 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ¹²⁰ died on 8 Aug 1963 ¹¹⁸ at age 81, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ¹²¹



Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 122

Bucher, Ludwig; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1854; age 45; married 22 years;

b.Germany; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany;

- emigrated in 1871; in country 29 years; Naturalization: na Occupation: laborer
- ----- Emma H.; wife; white; female; b.Aug. 1861; age 38; married 22 years; 2 child/2 living;

^{115. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{116.} Newspaper article - W.S. Thompson wins prize; Manistee News Advocate, 11 Feb 1924.

^{117. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{118.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{119. &}quot;Marriages"

^{120.} Manistee, Michigan, marriage register, 3: 3240, Thompson-Bucher, 1903.

^{121.} Oak Grove Cemetery (Manistee, Michigan), Blanche Bucher marker.

^{122. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

```
b.Germany; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
----- Lillian L.; daughter; white; female; b.June 1880; age 19; single; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
----- Blanch; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1881; age 18; single; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
----- Earl S.; adopted son; white; male; b.March 1894; age 6; single; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
```

- Wedding Announcement: Manistee (MI) Daily News; 8 April 1903.
- She appeared on the census on 15 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 123
 Thompson, Walter S.; head; male; white; age 32; married (first) 12 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist/machine shop

----- Blanche W.; wife; female; white; age 28; married (first); 12 years; 3 children/3 living;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth; son; male; white; age 4; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 8/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

• She appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 124 273 Helen Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; male; white; age 42; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.United States; occupation: mechanic @rubber company

Blanche; wife; female; white; age 37; married;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.United States

Goodenow; son; male; white; age 15; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Elsworth; son; male; white; age 13; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Hazel; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

• She appeared on the census on 2 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 125 2510 Brock Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; \$60; male; white; age 52; married for 26 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Blanche; wife; female; white; age 48; married for 26 years;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.IL

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 26; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth W.; son; male; white; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b. MI

----- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 20; single;

b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{123. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{124. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{125. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

Children from this marriage were:

44 M i. Goodenow S. Thompson was born on 19 Jan 1904 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ¹²⁶ died on 25 Jan 1974 in Mt. Clemens, Macomb County, Michigan, United States 126,127 at age 70, and was buried in Oakwood Cemetery, Royal Oak, Oakland County, Michigan.

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census on 15 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 128

Thompson, Walter S.; head; male; white; age 32; married (first) 12 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist/machine shop

----- Blanche W.; wife; female; white; age 28; married (first); 12 years; 3 children/3 living; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth; son; male; white; age 4; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

----- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 8/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 129 273 Helen Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; male; white; age 42; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.United States; occupation: mechanic @rubber company Blanche; wife; female; white; age 37; married;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.United States

Goodenow; son; male; white; age 15; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI Elsworth; son; male; white; age 13; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI Hazel; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

• He appeared on the census on 2 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 130 2510 Brock Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; \$60; male; white; age 52; married for 26 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Blanche; wife; female; white; age 48; married for 26 years;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.IL

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 26; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth W.; son; male; white; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b. MI

---- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 20; single;

b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Goodenow married Ruth Virginia Hanning on 26 Aug 1933. 131 Ruth was born on 29 Jul 1909, ¹³¹ died on 31 Mar 1954¹³¹ at age 44, and was buried in Oakwood Cemetery, Royal Oak, Oakland County, Michigan.

^{126.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{127.} Ellsworth W. Thompson (Privately published by Hazel Thompson, August 1989.)

^{128. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI. 129. 1920 Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{130. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{131.} Letter from Ed Thompson - Jan. 1990.

45 M ii. **Ellsworth D. Thompson** was born on 11 Jan 1906 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States 132,133 and died on 13 Aug 1989 in Macomb, Michigan 134 at age 83.

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 15 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹³²

Thompson, Walter S.; head; male; white; age 32; married (first) 12 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist/machine shop

----- Blanche W.; wife; female; white; age 28; married (first); 12 years; 3 children/3 living; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth; son; male; white; age 4; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 8/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹³⁵

273 Helen Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; male; white; age 42; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.United States; occupation: mechanic @rubber company Blanche; wife; female; white; age 37; married;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.United States

Goodenow; son; male; white; age 15; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI **Elsworth**; son; male; white; age 13; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI Hazel; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 2 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 136 2510 Brock Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; \$60; male; white; age 52; married for 26 years; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Blanche; wife; female; white; age 48; married for 26 years;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.IL

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 26; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth W.; son; male; white; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b. MI

---- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 20; single;

b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Ellsworth married **Mabel Smith?** on 22 Jun 1935 in Grosse Point, Wayne County, Michigan, United States. ¹³³ Mabel was born on 2 Jul 1911 in Petersburg, Pike County, Indiana, United States ¹³⁴ and died on 23 Dec 1980 in Michigan ¹³³ at age 69.

^{132. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{133.} Ellsworth W. Thompson (Privately published by Hazel Thompson, August 1989.)

^{134.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{135. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{136. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

46 F iii. **Hazel B. Thompson** was born on 16 Jul 1909 in Manistee, Michigan, ¹³⁷ died on 16 May 2000 in Macomb, Michigan at age 90, and was buried in Oak Grove Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. She never married and had no children.

Noted events in her life were:

- Birth Announcement: Manistee Daily Advocate, 17 Jul 1909. 138
 Born unto Mr. and Mrs. Walter Thompson, of Parkdale, a little baby girl Friday morning.
- She appeared on the census on 15 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹³⁷

Thompson, Walter S.; head; male; white; age 32; married (first) 12 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist/machine shop

----- Blanche W.; wife; female; white; age 28; married (first); 12 years; 3 children/3 living; b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth; son; male; white; age 4; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

----- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 8/12; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

• She appeared on the census on 10 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. ¹³⁹ 273 Helen Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; male; white; age 42; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.United States; occupation: mechanic @rubber company Blanche; wife; female; white; age 37; married;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.United States

Goodenow; son; male; white; age 15; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI Elsworth; son; male; white; age 13; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI **Hazel**; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

 She appeared on the census on 2 Apr 1930 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 140 2510 Brock Ave.

Thompson, Walter; head; renting; \$60; male; white; age 52; married for 26 years; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Blanche; wife; female; white; age 48; married for 26 years;

b.MI; father b.Germany; mother b.IL

---- Goodenow L.; son; male; white; age 26; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

---- Ellsworth W.; son; male; white; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.MI; mother b. MI

----- Hazel B.; daughter; female; white; age 20; single;

b. MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{137. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{138.} Manistee Historical Museum Card File.

^{139. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{140. 1930} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

21. Bessie Blanche Thompson¹⁴¹ (Stacy Clay⁵, Elizabeth ¹) was born on 7 Mar 1879 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, 142,143 died on 18 Aug 1966 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States¹⁴¹ at age 87, and was buried in East Lawn Cemetery, Sacramento, Sacramento, California, United States. 141 Another name for Bessie was Ethel Blanche Thompson. 142

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census on 18 Jun 1880 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 144
- She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 145 Porter, Albert F.; head; white; male; b.Aug. 1870; age 29; married 4 years;

b.Italy; father b.England; mother b.Austria emigrated in 1881; in country 19 years;

Naturalization: al; occupation: machinist

----- Bessie B.; wife; white; female; b.March 1878; age 22; married 4 yrs; 1 child/1 living;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

----- Ruth M.; daughter; white; female; b.March 1897; age 3; single

b.MI; father b.Michigan; mother b.Italy

• She appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 146 Porter, Albert F.; head; male; white; age 39; married (first) 14 years;

b.Italy; father b.England; mother b.Austria; emigrated in 1887; naturalized;

occupation: molder/foundry

---- Bessie E.; wife; female; white; age 31; married (first) 14 years; 1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.Ohio

• She appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 147 76 Lincoln Ave.

Porter, Albert; head; male; white; age 49; married; emigrated in 1880; naturalized in 1900;

b.Italy; father b.England, mother b.Austria; occupation: foreman of repairs

---- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

Anderson, Ruth; daughter; female; white; age 22; married;

b.MI; father b.Italy; mother b.MI

---- Jerry; son-in-law; male; white; age 27; married;

b.MI; father b.Wisconsin; mother b.MI

---- Jack; grandson; male; white; age 2 1/2; single;

b.MI; father b.WI; mother b.MI

 She appeared on the census on 8 Apr 1930 in Oakland, Alameda County, California, United States. 148 Porter, Albert F.; head; male; white; age 59; married; age at first marriage 25;

b.Italy; father b.England, mother b.Austria; occupation: machinist

----- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 51; married; age at first marriage 17;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

^{141. &}quot;Bessie Porter".

^{142.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{143.} Manistee County, Michigan, "Births v.1-2, 1867-1886," Blanche Thompson. 144. 1880 Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{145. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{146. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{147. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{148. 1930} Census of Oakland, Alameda Co., CA

• Her obituary was published in the Sacramento Bee week of Aug 18, 1966 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States. 149

Porter - In this city August 18, 1966, Bessie B. Porter wife of the late Albert F. Porter beloved mother of Mrs. Ruth M. Anderson, loving sister of Mr. Ida May Jack, Mrs. Gayle McKinley and Stacey Thompson, grandmother of Jack Porter Anderson, survived by 6 great grandchildren; a native of Michigan, age 88 years; a member of Rebekah Lodge No. 109 of Oakland. Services 11 am Saturday at the George L. Klumpp Chapel of Flowers, 808 O St. Interment East Lawn private.

Bessie married Albert F. Porter¹⁵⁰ on 18 Mar 1896 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 151 Albert was born on 7 Aug 1870 in Venice, Italy, 152 died on 11 Mar 1962 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States¹⁵⁰ at age 91, and was buried in East Lawn Cemetery, Sacramento, Sacramento, California, United States. 150

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 153 Porter, Albert F.; head; white; male; b.Aug. 1870; age 29; married 4 years;

b.Italy; father b.England; mother b.Austria emigrated in 1881; in country 19 years;

Naturalization: al; occupation: machinist

----- Bessie B.; wife; white; female; b.March 1878; age 22; married 4 yrs; 1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

---- Ruth M.; daughter; white; female; b.March 1897; age 3; single b.MI; father b.Michigan; mother b.Italy

 He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 154 Porter, Albert F.; head; male; white; age 39; married (first) 14 years;

b.Italy; father b.England; mother b.Austria; emigrated in 1887; naturalized; occupation: molder/foundry

---- Bessie E.; wife; female; white; age 31; married (first) 14 years; 1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.Ohio

• He appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 155 76 Lincoln Ave. Porter, Albert; head; male; white; age 49; married; emigrated in 1880; naturalized in 1900;

b.Italy; father b.England, mother b.Austria; occupation: foreman of repairs

---- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

Anderson, Ruth; daughter; female; white; age 22; married;

b.MI; father b.Italy; mother b.MI

---- Jerry; son-in-law; male; white; age 27; married;

b.MI; father b.Wisconsin; mother b.MI

---- Jack; grandson; male; white; age 2 1/2; single;

b.MI; father b.WI; mother b.MI

^{149. &}quot;Bessie Porter".

^{150. &}quot;Albert Porter"

^{151. &}quot;Parkdale Illuminated".

^{152.} Marriage Record for Albert Porter & Bessie B. Thompson, 18 March 1896.

^{153. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{154. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{155. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

- He appeared on the census on 8 Apr 1930 in Oakland, Alameda County, California, United States. 156 Porter, Albert F.; head; male; white; age 59; married; age at first marriage 25;
 - b.Italy; father b.England, mother b.Austria; occupation: machinist
 - ----- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 51; married; age at first marriage 17;
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH
- His obituary was published in the Sacramento Bee on 12 Mar 1962 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States.¹⁵⁷

Porter - In this city, March 11, 1962, Albert Felice Porter, dearly beloved husband of Bessie Porter, beloved father of Mrs. Ruth M. Anderson, loving grandfather of Jack Porter Anderson, survived by five great grandchildren; a native of Italy, aged 91 years. Services 3 pm Wednesday at the George L. Klumpp Chapel of Flowers, 808 O Street. Interment East Lawn.

The child from this marriage was:

i. **Ruth Mildred Porter** was born on 20 Apr 1897 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, died on 12 Oct 1980 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States at age 83, and was buried in Mt. Vernon Chapel, Fair Oaks, Sacramento, California, United States.

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹⁵⁸

Porter, Albert F.; head; white; male; b.Aug. 1870; age 29; married 4 years;

- b.Italy; father b.England; mother b.Austria emigrated in 1881; in country 19 years; Naturalization: al; occupation: machinist
- ----- Bessie B.; wife; white; female; b.March 1878; age 22; married 4 yrs; 1 child/1 living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
- ----- Ruth M.; daughter; white; female; b.March 1897; age 3; single b.MI; father b.Michigan; mother b.Italy
- She appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 159
 76 Lincoln Ave.

Porter, Albert; head; male; white; age 49; married; emigrated in 1880; naturalized in 1900;

b.Italy; father b.England, mother b.Austria; occupation: foreman of repairs

---- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

Anderson, Ruth; daughter; female; white; age 22; married;

b.MI; father b.Italy; mother b.MI

---- Jerry; son-in-law; male; white; age 27; married;

b.MI; father b.Wisconsin; mother b.MI

---- Jack; grandson; male; white; age 2 1/2; single;

b.MI; father b.WI; mother b.MI

^{156. 1930} Census of Oakland, Alameda Co., CA.

^{157. &}quot;Albert Porter"

^{158. 1900} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{159. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

 She appeared on the census on 29 Apr 1930 in Oakland, Alameda County, California, United States.¹⁶⁰

1548 15th Ave.

Anderson, Jerry; head; male; white; age 38; married; age at first marriage 29;

b.Michigan; father b.Sweden; mother b.Illinois occupation: manager/retail grocery

----- Ruth M.; wife; female; white; age 33; married; age at first marriage 19

b.Michigan; father b.Italy; mother b.Michigan

---- Jack P.; son; male; white; age 13; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan

 Her obituary was published in the Sacramento Bee on 14 Oct 1980 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States. 161

Anderson - in Sacramento, October 11, 1980

Ruth M. Anderson - aged 83 years. Sacramento resident 47 years. Loving wife of Jerry Anderson. Beloved mother of Jack P. Anderson. Mother-in-law of Lucy Anderson of Sacramento. Grandmother of Robert D., Greg L., Tim J., Mary E., Deborah J. Anderson and Ruth Ann Savarino. Also survived by 7 great grandchildren. Friends may attend funeral services Wednesday, October 15 at 2 pm in Mount Vernon's Church of the Valley, 8201 Greenback Lane, Fair Oaks. Remembrances to the Heart Fund.

Ruth married **Jerry Robert Anderson** on 27 Apr 1916 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹⁶² Jerry was born on 22 May 1892 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States ¹⁶³ and died on 8 Oct 1988 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States at age 96.

groom: Jerry R. Anderson

age 24

birthdate: 1892 birthplace: Manistee

father's name: Swan Anderson mother's name: ...rah Mattison bride: Ruth Mildred Porter

age 19 birthdate: 1897 birthplace: Manistee

father's name: Albert F. Porter mother's name: ...sie Thompson

163. Michigan, Marriage registers Anderson-Porter.

^{160. 1930} Census of Oakland, Alameda Co., CA.

^{161.} Sacramento Bee (Sacramento, California), Ruth Anderson obituary, 14 Oct 1980, p.23.

^{162.} Michigan Secretary of State, Marriage registers Anderson-Porter; digital images, Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, "Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925," *Michigan Marriages, 1868-1925* (http://pilot.familysearch.org); date of marriage: 27 Apr 1916 place of marriage: Manistee, Michigan

Noted events in his life were:

• He appeared on the census on 12 Jan 1920 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan. 164 76 Lincoln Ave.

Porter, Albert; head; male; white; age 49; married; emigrated in 1880; naturalized in 1900; b.Italy; father b.England, mother b.Austria; occupation: foreman of repairs

---- Bessie B.; wife; female; white; age 40; married;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.OH

Anderson, Ruth; daughter; female; white; age 22; married;

b.MI; father b.Italy; mother b.MI

---- Jerry; son-in-law; male; white; age 27; married;

b.MI; father b.Wisconsin; mother b.MI

---- Jack; grandson; male; white; age 2 1/2; single;

b.MI; father b.WI; mother b.MI

 He appeared on the census on 29 Apr 1930 in Oakland, Alameda County, California, United States. 165

1548 15th Ave.

Anderson, Jerry; head; male; white; age 38; married; age at first marriage 29;

b.Michigan; father b.Sweden; mother b.Illinois occupation: manager/retail grocery

----- Ruth M.; wife; female; white; age 33; married; age at first marriage 19

b.Michigan; father b.Italy; mother b.Michigan

---- Jack P.; son; male; white; age 13; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan

• His obituary was published in the Sacramento Bee on 11 Oct 1988 in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California, United States. 166 Anderson, Jerry R.

In Sacramento, October 8, 1988. Aged 96 years. A Sacramento resident for 55 years. Beloved father-in-law of Lucy Anderson of Sacramento. Loving grandfather of Robert Anderson of Auburn, Ruth Ann Sovarino of Sierraville, Greg Anderson of Sacramento, Tim Anderson of Rocklin, Mary Fernandez of Orangevale, and Debbie Massello of Sacramento. Great-grandfather of 8. Preceded in death by his wife Ruth and son Jack. Friends may call Tuesday, 5-9 pm, and attend services Wednesday, October 12, at 2:00 pm at Mount Vernon's Family Chapel, 8201 Greenback Lane, Fair Oaks. Inurment will be private. Remembrances to the Arthritis Foundation.

22. Florence Marie Johnson 167 (Stacy Clay 5, Elizabeth 1) was born on 11 Aug 1893 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States 168 and died after 1959. 169 Another name for Florence was Almira Louise Udell. 168

^{164. 1920} Census of Detroit, Wayne Co., MI.

^{165. 1930} Census of Oakland, Alameda Co., CA.

^{166.} Sacramento Bee (Sacramento, California), Jerry Anderson obituary, 11 Oct. 1988, p.C7.

^{167. 1900} U.S. census, Manistee County, Michigan pop. sch., Manistee, ED 38, sheet 1A, p. 218 (stamped), dwell. 2. 168. Manistee County, Michigan, "Births v. 3-4 1887-1900," Almira Udell.

^{169.} Manistee, Michigan, 1205.

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 1 Jun 1900 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 170
 1st Ward, Manistee:

Thompson, Stacy; head; white; male; b.Jan. 1856; age 44; married 25 years;

b.PA; father b.NY; mother b.PA occupation: real estate agent

---- Ida M.; wife; white; female; b.June 1857; age 43; married 25 years; 3 child/3 living;

b.IL; father b.Wales; mother b.England

----- Walter S.; son; white; male; b.May 1877; age 23; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL occupation: machinist

----- Florence M.; adopted daughter; white; female; b.Aug. 1893; age 6; single;

b.MI; father b.unknown; mother b.Ohio

Randall, Claudie; daughter; white; female; b.Dec. 1875; age 24; married 2 years;

1 child/1 child living; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

----- Herbert; son-in-law; white; male; b.Dec. 1872; age 27; married 2 years;

b.MI; father b.OH; mother b.OH; occupation: marine engineer

Olsen, Emma; servant; white; female; b. June 1884; age 15; single;

b.NY; father b.Sweden; mother b.Sweden

(Bessie Blanche Randall - age 1 1/2 - is not listed on this page)

 She appeared on the census on 3 May 1910 in Superior township, Inman, McPherson County, Kansas.¹⁷¹

Johnson, May; head; female; white; age 44; married for 8 years;

b.Ohio; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio 4 children/4 living occupation: housekeeper/own income

---- Percy; son; male; white; age 19; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Wisconsin; mother b.Ohio occupation: packer/flour mill

---- Florence; daughter; female; white; age 16; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Wisconsin; mother b.Ohio

^{170. 1900} U.S. census, Manistee County, Michigan pop. sch.

^{171. 1910} U.S. census, McPherson, Kansas population schedule, Inman, enumeration district (ED) 75, sheet 11A, p. 240, dwelling 75; digital images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T624, roll 446.

 Letter: from Hugh Porter, Attorney at Law in Chicago to Manistee Co. Clerk, 9 Feb 1959.¹⁷² from Hugh R. Porter, Attorney at Law in Chicago to Emily Iverson, Deputy County Clerk of Manistee Co., MI

Dear Miss Iverson,

I have your brief letter in re the birth certificate desired of the above birth. I have known the person in question for nearly 40 years and know that she is the child of William and Mary Udell but to furnish proof of that fact might be a problem as my client does not have any living relatives who knew her father and mother.

She was born, Myra Louise Udell, but at the age of 4 or 5 years she was adopted by Stacy C. Thompson and his wife Ida May Thompson and carried the name of Florence Marie Thompson until about 13 years of age when she was re-adopted by her mother, then a widow and probably again carried the name of Udell. Both of these adoptions took place in Manistee and it is quite possible that those proceedings would establish the facts of her birth and true name. Would it be possible to check these adoptions and advise with what results?

I am very well aware of the fact that 65 years ago, all birth recordings in Michigan and Illinois and for that matter in the other 46 States was very incomplete and indefinite, but you and I are not to blame for that.

My client is in destitute circumstances and should be given old age assistance, and I am doing this work for her without compensation and I would very much appreciate any help you may be able to give.

I do feel that these adoptions might throw considerable light on establishing this lady's name and identification.

Very truly yours, Hugh R. Porter

172. Manistee, Michigan, 1205.

• Letter: from Manistee Judge of Probate to Hugh Porter, Attorney at Law, 11 Feb 1959. In re: UDELL, born to Edward and Eliza May Udell

Dear Sir:

Your letter of February 9th addressed to Emily Iverson, Deputy County Clerk, has been brought to our Court for attention.

Examination of our records show that under date of August 7th, 1897, that Stacy C. Thompson and Ida M. Thompson did declare that Almira Louise Udell, minor child of Edwin R. Udell and Eliza May Udell, was of the age of four years on the 11th of August, 1897, and was adopted by them; that henceforth the child should bear the name of Florence Marie Thompson.

The order for adoption was signed by the Court on the 7th day of August, 1897. The Order was made by the Honorable John H. Grant, the then Judge of Probate of this County.

We have further record showing application for adoption of Florence Marie Thompson by Garrett L. Johnson and Eliza May Johnson showing that the said Florence Marie Thompson was the minor child of Stacy C. Thompson and Ida M. Thompson, deceased, by adoption. The child was at that time thirteen years of age on the 11th day of August, 1906, and the application was filed on the 13th day of August, 1906.

The order for adoption and change of name was signed on the 27th day of August, 1906, by the Honorable John H. Grant, the then Judge of Probate, changing the name of said child from Florence Marie Thompson to Florence Marie Johnson.

If these records will be of any help to your client, photostatic copies of the same could be made and forwarded to you. These photostatic copies would cost \$1.00 a page, and would probably be \$4.00 covering the application for adoption and the order in each case.

We note in your letter that the person whose birth record you seek to secure was adopted by her mother, then a widow, when she was thirteen years of age. This does not correspond with our records as we have indicated by the statement made to you, and naturally the person would not be carrying the name Udell, but would rather be carrying the name Johnson.

If this would be of assistance to you, kindly advise us.

Very truly yours, (no signature on this photocopy) Judge of Probate

23. Ida May Thompson¹⁷³ (*Stacy Clay* ⁵, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 20 Jul 1908 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, died on 6 Nov 2000 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States ^{174,175} at age 92, and was buried on 9 Nov 2000 in Mount Carmel Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ¹⁷⁶

^{173.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{174.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{175.} Death Record for Ida May Jach.

^{176.} Herbert Funeral Home Records, Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

Noted events in her life were:

- Birth Announcement: Manistee Daily Advocate, 20 Jul 1908. 177 Arrived at the residence of Mr. and Mrs. S.C. Thompson at 3 o'clock this morning, via the "Stork Express", a bouncing baby girl. Mother and baby getting along nicely.
- She appeared on the census on 26 Apr 1910 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹⁷⁸ Thompson, Stacy C.; head; male; white; age 54; married (2nd time); 2 years;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA occupation: real estate
 - ----- Marion F.; wife; female; white; age 24; married (1st time; 2 years); 1 child/1 living;
 - b.MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland
 - ---- Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 1 9/12(?);
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
- She appeared on the census on 13 Jan 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹⁷⁹ 214 Arthur St.
 - Thompson, Stacy C.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 64; married;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - Mary; wife; female; white; age 32; married;
 - b.IL; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland
 - Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 11; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
 - Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 3 1/2; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
- She appeared on the census on 3 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 180 217 River St.
 - Jach, Joseph; head; own home; value \$2200; male; white; age 23; married; age at 1st marriage 19;
 - b. MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Ida M.; wife; female; white; age 21; married; age at 1st marriage 18;
 - b. MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
 - ---- Guy F.; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
 - ---- Joseph C.; son; male; white; age 1 2/12; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- Her obituary was published in the Traverse City Record-Eagle in Nov 2000 in Traverse City, Grand Traverse County, Michigan, United States. 181
 - IDA MAY JACH, 92, of Manistee, died Monday, Nov. 6, 2000, at Manistee County Medical Care Facility.
 - Visitation will take place from 1 to 2 p.m. Thursday at Guardian Angels Catholic Church in Manistee where a Mass from the Order of Christian Funerals will be celebrated at 2 p.m. Arrangements are by Herbert Funeral Home in Manistee.

^{177.} Manistee Historical Museum Card File.

^{178. 1910} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI. 179. 1920 Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{180. 1930} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{181.} Traverse City Record-Eagle (Traverse City, Michigan), Ida May Jach obituary, Nov. 2000.

Her obituary was published in the Herbert Funeral Home records week of 6 Nov 2000.¹⁸²
 Ida May Jach, age 92, of Manistee, MI died Monday morning November 6, 2000 at the Manistee County Medical Care Facility.

She was born on July 20, 1908 in Manistee, MI the daughter of the late Stacy C. & Marian F. (Kubiak) Thompson. Ida married Joseph C. Jach, Sr. on October 4, 1926 at Guardian Angels Catholic Church in Manistee. He preceded her in death on October 21, 1997.

Along with her husband she was an owner and operator of Jach's Tavern in Manistee for forty years.

She is survived by: Three daughters & one son-in-law: Barbara Madsen of Manistee, MI; Terry Rae & Curt Moes of Naples, FL; Nikki Maue of Onekama, MI; Four sons & 3 daughters-in-law: Joseph C. & Loretta Jach, Jr. of Manistee, MI; David & Marsha Jach of Ann Arbor, MI; Michael & Judy Jach of Onekama, MI; Daniel C. Jach of Manistee, MI; 33 grandchildren; 36 great-grandchildren; & several great grandchildren; one sister-in-law: Flora Thompson of Paw Paw, MI; several nieces & nephews also survive.

She was also preceded in death by one son & daughter-in-law: Guy T. & Donna Jach; a son-in-law; Douglas Madsen; by one sister: Gayle McKinley; by one brother: Stacy W. Thompson, and by one grandson: Todd V. Jach.

Mass from the Order of Christian Funerals will be celebrated Thursday, November 9, 2000 at 2:00 p.m. at Guardian Angels Catholic Church in Manistee with Monsignor Gerard F. Guzikowski celebrant. Burial will be in Mount Carmel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends at Guardian Angel Church on Thursday from 1:00 pm until the time of the funeral mass.

Ida married **Joseph Charles Jach**¹⁸³ on 4 Oct 1926 in Guardian Angels Church, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan. ¹⁸⁴ Joseph was born on 2 Jan 1907 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ^{184,185} died on 21 Oct 1997 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States ¹⁸⁵ at age 90, and was buried in Mount Carmel Cemetery, Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan.

^{182.} Herbert Funeral Home records (Manistee, Michigan), Ida May Jach obituary, 6 Nov. 2000.

^{183.} Jach

^{184.} Marriage record for Joseph Jach & Ida May Thompson, Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{185.} Social Security Death Index - online.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 3 Jan 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ¹⁸⁶ 231 Fifth St.
 - Jach, Joseph E.; head; renter; male; white; age 43; married; emigrated 1884/naturalized 1894;
 - b.Germany(speaks Polish); father b.Germany (Polish); mother b.Germany (Polish) occupation: meat cutter/meat market
 - ----- Emma M.; wife; female; white; age 38; married; emigrated 1882/naturalized 1884(?)
 - b.Germany(speaks German); father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Lucile M.; daughter; female; white; age 18; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Garris J.; son; male; white; age 15; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Joseph C.; son; male; white; age 13; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Ellsworth E.; son; male; white; age 9; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Dorothy A.; daughter; female; white; age 7; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
 - ----- Rexford J.; son; male; white; age 2 11/12; single; b.Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany
- He appeared on the census on 3 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 187 217 River St.
 - Jach, Joseph; head; own home; value \$2200; male; white; age 23; married; age at 1st marriage 19;
 - b. MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Germany
 - ---- Ida M.; wife; female; white; age 21; married; age at 1st marriage 18;
 - b. MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
 - ---- Guy F.; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
 - ---- Joseph C.; son; male; white; age 1 2/12; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

^{186. 1920} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{187. 1930} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

 His obituary was published in the Herbert Funeral Home records on 21 Oct 1997 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹⁸⁸
 Joseph Charles Jach, Sr., age 90, of 143 West Piney Road in Manistee, MI died Tuesday afternoon October 21, 1997 at the Manistee Heights Care Center.

He was born January 2, 1907 in Manistee, MI the son of the late Joseph E. & Emma M. (Vorpahl) Jach. Joseph married Ida May Thompson on October 4, 1926 at Guardian Angels Catholic Church in Manistee.

He was owner and operator of Jach's Tavern in Manistee for forty years.

He was a communicant of Guardian Angels Catholic Church in Manistee and a Life Member of BPO Elks Lodge #250 in Manistee. He was also past President of The Worlds Worst Fisherman's Club.

He is survived by: his wife; Ida May Jach of Manistee, MI; 3 daughters and one son-in-law: Barbara Madsen of Manistee, MI, Terry Rae & Curt Moes of Naples, FL, Nikki Maue of Onekama, MI; 4 sons & 3 daughters-in-law: Joseph C & Loretta Jach, Jr. of Manistee, MI, David & Marsha Jach of Ann Arbor, MI, Michael A. & Judy Jach of Manistee, MI, Daniel C. Jach of Manistee, MI; 33 grandchildren, 36 great grandchildren & 3 great grandchildren; one sister, Dorathea Stauffer of Jensen Beach, FL; one brother & sister-in-law, Rexford & Helen Jach of Manistee, MI; numerous nieces & nephews also survive.

He was also preceded in death by one son & daughter-in-law: Guy T. & Donna Jach; one sister, Lucille Rumbell, two brothers, Garvase & Elsworth Jach, a grandson, Todd V. Jach and by a son-in-law, Douglas Madsen.

Mass from the Order of Christian Funerals will be celebrated Saturday, October 25, 1997 at 10:00 a.m. at Guardian Angels Catholic Church in Manistee with Monsignor Gerard F. Guzikowski, celebrant. Burial will be in Mount Carmel Cemetery.

The family will be at the funeral home Saturday morning from 9:00 am until the funeral procession to church to receive friends.

Children from this marriage were:

Guy T. Jach was born on 28 Mar 1927 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States 189,190 and died on 26 Nov 1995 in Paw Paw, Van Buren County, Michigan, United States 190 at age 68.

^{188.} Herbert Funeral Home records (Manistee, Michigan), Joseph C. Jach obituary, 21 Oct. 1997.

^{189. 1930} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{190.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 3 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.¹⁹¹

217 River St.

Jach, Joseph; head; own home; value \$2200; male; white; age 23; married; age at 1st marriage 19;

- b. MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Germany
- ---- Ida M.; wife; female; white; age 21; married; age at 1st marriage 18;
 - b. MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
- ---- Guy F.; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ---- Joseph C.; son; male; white; age 1 2/12; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Guy married **Donna L. Squires**. ¹⁹² Donna was born on 10 Nov 1926¹⁹³ and died on 29 Nov 1990 in Paw Paw, Van Buren County, Michigan, United States¹⁹³ at age 64.

49 M ii. **Joseph Charles Jach Jr.**¹⁹² was born on 18 Jan 1929 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States^{191,194} and died on 7 Apr 2001 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States¹⁹⁴ at age 72.

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 3 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. 191

217 River St.

Jach, Joseph; head; own home; value \$2200; male; white; age 23; married; age at 1st marriage 19;

- b. MI; father b.Poland; mother b.Germany
- ---- Ida M.; wife; female; white; age 21; married; age at 1st marriage 18;
 - b. MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL
- ---- Guy F.; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI
- ---- Joseph C.; son; male; white; age 1 2/12; single;
 - b.MI; father b.MI; mother b.MI

Joseph married Loretta. 192 Loretta was born in 1931. 192

- 50 M iii. **David Jach**^{192,195} was born on 4 Nov 1931. 192
- 51 M iv. Michael Jach¹⁹⁵ was born on 8 Jun 1935.¹⁹²

Michael married **Barbara Tuchbaum**¹⁹² in 1957. ¹⁹² Barbara was born in 1937. ¹⁹²

Michael next married **Nanette H. Hodges**. ¹⁹² The marriage ended in divorce in 1977. Nanette was born in 1925. ¹⁹²

Michael next married **Jacklyn L. King**. ¹⁹² Jacklyn was born on 9 Jun 1945. ¹⁹²

52 F v. **Barbara F. Jach**^{192,195} was born on 24 Jul 1937¹⁹² and died on 21 May 2005 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States¹⁹⁶ at age 67.

^{191. 1930} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{192.} Jach.

^{193.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

^{194.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{195.} Herbert Funeral Home Records, Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{196.} Obituary for Barbara Jach Madsen, 29 May 2005.

Noted events in her life were:

Her obituary was published in the Traverse City (MI) Record-Eagle on 29 May 2005.
 Barbara F. "Jach" Madsen, 67, of Manistee, died May 21; Herbert Funeral Home, Manistee.

```
53 F vi. Terry Jach<sup>197,198</sup> was born on 1 Jul 1944. <sup>198</sup>
```

54 F vii. Nikki Jach. 197

55 M viii. Daniel Jach. 197

24. Stacy Winfield Thompson¹⁹⁹ (Stacy Clay⁵, Elizabeth¹) was born on 10 Jul 1916 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States, ¹⁹⁹ died on 25 Mar 1985 in Paw Paw, Van Buren County, Michigan, United States^{200,201} at age 68, and was buried in St. Mary's Cemetery, Paw Paw, Van Buren County, Michigan.²⁰²

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 13 Jan 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.²⁰³ 214 Arthur St.

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; owns home free & clear; male; white; age 64; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

Mary; wife; female; white; age 32; married;

b.IL; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland

Ida May; daughter; female; white; age 11; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 3 1/2; single; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.IL

 He appeared on the census on 10 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.²⁰⁴ 214 Arthur St.:

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; own home; worth \$3000; male; white; age 74; married, 1st marr. at 18;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: agent/real estate

---- Marian F.; wife; female; white; age 43; married; 1st marriage at age 20;

b.Illinois; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland

---- Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois

---- Gail B.; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois

Stacy married Flora May Raskey circa 1940. Flora was born in Nov 1919 in Michigan.

^{197.} Herbert Funeral Home Records, Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{198.} Jach.

^{199.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{200.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{201.} Letter from Gayle Thompson McKinley, Jan. 8, 1990.

^{202.} Funeral Record for Stacy Winfield Thompson.

^{203. 1920} Census of Manistee, Manistee Co., MI.

^{204. 1930} U.S. census, Manistee, Michigan pop. sch., Manistee, ED 51-9, sheet 6B, dwell. 166.

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census on 5 Jan 1920 in Stronach, Manistee County, Michigan, United States. ²⁰⁵ Raskey, Rhinhold; male; white; age 26; married;
 - b. Michigan; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany; occupation: laborer/pulp mill
 - ----- Helen; wife; female; white; age 25; married;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Russia; mother b.Germany
 - ----- Flora May; daughter; female; white; age 10/12 months;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan

The child from this marriage was:

56 M i. Stacy Ray Thompson was born in 1942 in Michigan.

25. Gayle Waine Thompson²⁰⁶ (Stacy Clay ⁵, Elizabeth ¹) was born on 28 Aug 1920 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States²⁰⁶ and died on 11 Mar 1996 in Trenton, Wayne, Michigan, United States²⁰⁷ at age 75

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 10 Apr 1930 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.²⁰⁸ 214 Arthur St.:

Thompson, Stacy C.; head; own home; worth \$3000; male; white; age 74; married, 1st marr. at 18;

- b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: agent/real estate
- ---- Marian F.; wife; female; white; age 43; married; 1st marriage at age 20;
 - b.Illinois; father b.Poland; mother b.Poland
- ---- Stacy W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois
- ---- Gail B.; daughter; female; white; age 9; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Illinois

Gayle married **Robert James McKinley**. Robert was born on 14 Jan 1914,²⁰⁷ died on 5 Feb 1998 in Trenton, Wayne, Michigan, United States²⁰⁷ at age 84, and was buried in Michigan Memorial Park, Flat Rock, Wayne County, Michigan.

Noted events in his life were:

His obituary was published in the Trenton News-Herald, MI on 11 Feb 1998.
 McKinley - Robert J., age 84, February 5, 1998 of Trenton. Beloved husband of of the late Gayle.
 Dearest father of Julie (David) Sanford, Michaeleen Orcher, Kathleen (Richard) Homovec and the late Patrick. Dear brother of William and Jack McKinley. Also survived by eight grandchildren, and seven grandchildren. Interment Michigan Memorial Park.

Children from this marriage were:

57 F i. **Kathleen McKinley**²⁰⁹ was born before 1946.²⁰⁹

Kathleen married Richard Homovec.

58 F ii. **Michaeleen McKinley**²⁰⁹ was born before 1946 in Michigan.²⁰⁹

Michaeleen married Orcher.

^{205. 1920} Census of Stronach, Manistee Co., MI.

^{206.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{207.} Social Security Death Index - online.

^{208. 1930} U.S. census, Manistee, Michigan pop. sch., Manistee, ED 51-9, sheet 6B, dwell. 166.

^{209.} Manistee News-Advocate (Manistee, MI).

59 M iii. **Patrick James McKinley** was born on 16 Dec 1946 in Michigan²¹⁰ and died on 30 Jan 1968 in Republic of Vietnam (South Vietnam)²¹⁰ at age 21. He never married and had no children.

Noted events in his life were:

His obituary was published in the Manistee News-Advocate on 3 Feb 1968.²¹¹
 Killed in Vietnam Jan. 30

Marine Lance Cpl. Patrick James McKinley, 21, son of Mr. and Mrs. R. James McKinley of Trenton, former Manistee residents, and nephew of Mrs. Joseph Jach, Sr., 3429 Maplewood rd., died Jan. 30 on Hill 200 in Vietnam when hit by fragments from mortar fire near Quang Nam.

Operating out of Quang Tri Province, Cpl. McKinley was assisting on a volunteer mission with a spotter patrol as a communicator relaying command decisions from headquarters and reporting no combat field conditions.

His last letter, written Jan. 24, to his fiancee, Sue Cline of Lincoln Park, outlined marriage plans.

He planned to extend his enlistment because, according to his mother, the former Gail Thompson of Manistee, he believed strongly in the cause for which he was fighting and because he had become attached to a 9-year-old orphan, Kim, who was the same age as his sister, Julie. Parcels sent to him from home always contained a special present for Kim and the McKinleys intend to continue the project as soon as they can discover where the little girl can be reached.

"Pat was always impressed with the fact that Vietnam children were so grateful for small presents and were able to laugh when the world seemed so grim," Mrs. McKinley said.

Cpl. McKinley, who was graduated from Trenton High School in 1965, is survived by his mother and father, who is a Great Lakes engineer, two older sisters, Kathleen, who teaches school, and Mrs. Michaeleen Orcher of Romulus, and by Julie.

He went to Vietnam in May, 1967, and was slated to be rotated home in three months. He joined the Marines two years ago.

60 F iv. **Julie McKinley**²¹¹ was born about 1958 in Michigan.

Julie married David Sanford.

Gayle next married **Dolor D. Boucher**²¹² on 27 Jul 1940.²¹² The marriage ended in divorce on 16 Jun 1941.

Marriage Notes: no marriage record in Manistee newspaper; 1/17/09

26. Faith Thompson (*John Alexander* ⁶, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 5 Dec 1888 in Michigan, ²¹³ died on 21 Apr 1959 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey²¹⁴ at age 70, and was buried in Fairmount Cemetery, Chatham, Morris Co., NJ. ²¹⁴

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census in Apr 1910 in Manhattan, New York Co., New York, United States. Sayles, Sol B.; head; male; white; age 22; married 1 year;

b.New York; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation; professor/music

---- Faith T.; wife; female; white; age 22; married 1 year;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan 0 children/0 living

^{210.} Vietnam War: U.S. Military Casualties, 1956-1998.

^{211.} Manistee News-Advocate (Manistee, MI).

^{212.} Stacy Clay Thompson family Bible.

^{213. 1930} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{214.} Vic Hildreth interview - Sept. 2004.

^{215. 1910} Census of Manhattan, New York City, New York Co., NY.

```
    She appeared on the census on 2 Jan 1920 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey. 216 Sayles, Sol B.; head; male; white; age 31; married;
    b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY occupation: manager/tel. company
    Faith E.; wife; female; white; age 32; married;
    b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
    Hope; daughter; female; white; age 0/12(?); single;
```

She appeared on the census on 24 Apr 1930 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey.²¹⁷ Sayles, S.B.; head; owned own home; worth 10,000; radio set; male; white; age 42; married 21 years; b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY; occupation: sales manager/printing house
Faith T.; wife; female; white; age 42; married 21 years; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
Hope T.; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI
Thompson, John A.; father-in-law; male; white; age 72; widowed; b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:broker/real estate

Her obituary was published in the New York Times in Apr 1959.²¹⁸
 SAYLES, Faith Thompson, of Chatham Township, NJ, April 21, 1959, wife of the late Sol B. Sayles, mother of Mrs. Walter Schultz. The service will be held at the Burroughs and Kohr Funeral Home, 106 Main St., Madison, NJ, on Thursday afternoon, April 23, at 1:30 o'clock.

Faith married **Sol Busein Sayles**, ²¹⁹ son of **Solomon Sayles** and **Unknown**. Sol was born on 6 Apr 1888 in New York City, New York County, New York, United States, ²²⁰ died in 1950²²¹ at age 62, and was buried in Fairmount Cemetery, Chatham, Morris Co., NJ. ²²¹

Noted events in his life were:

b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI

• He appeared on the census on 3 Jul 1900 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey. 222 109 River Road:

Sayles, Solomon; head; white; male; b.Dec. 1841; age 58; widowed;

b.New York; father b.Germany; mother b.Germany occupation: merchant/provisions

---- Sol; son; white; male; b.Apr 1887; age 13; single;

b.New York; father b.New York; mother b. New York at school

Widmeyer, Rose; boarder; white; female; b.Nov. 1870; age 29; widowed; 2 children/1 living b.Turkey, father b.Germany; mother b.Germany emig. 1888; in US 12 years; housekeeper

----- Harriet; boarder; white; female; b.July 1892; age 7; single; at school

Nicholl, Elizabeth; boarder; white; female; b.Oct 1873; age 26; single;

b.Scotland; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland emig. 1897; in US 3 years; cook

^{216. 1920} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{217. 1930} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{218.} Obituary for Faith Thompson Sayles, 21 April 1959, New York Times.

^{219.} World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918 (Ancestry).

^{220.} Ship's Register - SS Pan America, sailing from Bermuda, arriving NY city 9 Sept 1932.

^{221.} Vic Hildreth interview - Sept. 2004.

^{222. 1900} U.S. census, Morris, New Jersey population schedule, Chatham, enumeration district (ED) 49, sheet 6A, p. 69A, dwelling 109; digital images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T623, roll 987

```
    He appeared on the census in Apr 1910 in Manhattan, New York Co., New York, United States.<sup>223</sup> Sayles, Sol B.; head; male; white; age 22; married 1 year; b.New York; father b.New York; mother b.New York occupation: professor/music
    Faith T.; wife; female; white; age 22; married 1 year; b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Michigan 0 children/0 living
    He appeared on the census on 2 Jan 1920 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey.<sup>224</sup>
```

```
He appeared on the census on 2 Jan 1920 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey. 224 Sayles, Sol B.; head; male; white; age 31; married;
b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY occupation: manager/tel. company
Faith E.; wife; female; white; age 32; married;
b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
Hope; daughter; female; white; age 0/12(?); single;
b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI
```

He appeared on the census on 24 Apr 1930 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey.²²⁵ Sayles, S.B.; head; owned own home; worth 10,000; radio set; male; white; age 42; married 21 years; b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY; occupation: sales manager/printing house
Faith T.; wife; female; white; age 42; married 21 years; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
Hope T.; daughter; female; white; age 10; single; b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI
Thompson, John A.; father-in-law; male; white; age 72; widowed; b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:broker/real estate

The child from this marriage was:

61 F i. **Hope Sayles** was born in 1919 in New Jersey.²²⁴

Noted events in her life were:

- She has conflicting birth information of 31 Oct 1920 and Summit, Union County, New Jersey, United States.²²⁶
- She appeared on the census on 2 Jan 1920 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey. ²²⁴ Sayles, Sol B.; head; male; white; age 31; married;
 - b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY occupation: manager/tel. company
 - ---- Faith E.; wife; female; white; age 32; married;
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI
 - ---- Hope; daughter; female; white; age 0/12(?); single;
 - b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI

^{223. 1910} Census of Manhattan, New York City, New York Co., NY.

^{224. 1920} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{225. 1930} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{226.} Ship's Register - SS Pan America, sailing from Bermuda, arriving NY city 9 Sept 1932.

```
• She appeared on the census on 24 Apr 1930 in Chatham, Morris, New Jersey. 227
 Sayles, S.B.; head; owned own home; worth 10,000; radio set; male; white; age 42; married
 21 years;
```

b.NY; father b.NY; mother b.NY; occupation: sales manager/printing house

---- Faith T.; wife; female; white; age 42; married 21 years;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.MI

---- Hope T.; daughter; female; white; age 10; single;

b.NJ; father b.NY; mother b.MI

Thompson, John A.; father-in-law; male; white; age 72; widowed;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation:broker/real estate

Hope married Walter Schultz.²²⁸

27. Estella Edna Johnson^{229,230} (Lilly May Thompson ⁸, Elizabeth ¹) was born Apri 1885 in West Virginia. ²²⁹

Noted events in her life were:

 She appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.²²⁹ 163 Taylor St.

Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster

---- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;

b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

• She appeared on the census on 20 Apr 1910 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States. 231

Harrington, Harold; head; male; white; age 26; married (1st time) for 5 years;

b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio occupation: farmer/general farm

---- Stella E.; wife; female; white; age 25; married (1st time) for 5 years;

b. West Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. Pennsylvania 2 children/2 living

---- Floyd F.; son; male; white; age 2; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia

---- Ray L.; son; male; white; age 9/12; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia

^{227. 1930} Census of Chatham, Morris Co., NJ.

^{228.} Obituary for Faith Thompson Sayles, 21 April 1959, New York Times.

^{229. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{230. &}quot;World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Harold Joseph Harrington.

^{231. 1910} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan population schedule, Trowbridge, enumeration district (ED) 30, sheet 3A, dwelling 52; digital images, Ancestry (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T624, roll 634. 86

- She appeared on the census on 26 Jan 1920 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States. ²³² Harrington, Harold J.; head; white; male; age 36; married
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio; occupation: farming
 - ---- Estella E.; wife; white; female; age 34; married;
 - b. West Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. United States
 - ---- Lloyd H.; son; white; male; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
 - ---- Ray L.; son; white; male; age 10; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- She appeared on the census on 28 Apr 1930 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.²³³
- Harrington, Harold J.; head; male; white; age 46; married; first marriage at age 21;
 - b.Michigan; father b. Ohio; mother b.Ohio occupation: farmer/general farm
- ----- Estella E.; wife; female; white; age 45; married; first marriage at age 20;
 - b. Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. Pennsylvania

Estella married **Harold Joseph Harrington**²³⁴ on 25 Jan 1905 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan.²³⁴ Harold was born on 26 Aug 1883 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.^{234,235}

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 20 Apr 1910 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States. ²³⁶ Harrington, Harold; head; male; white; age 26; married (1st time) for 5 years;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio occupation: farmer/general farm
 - ----- Stella E.; wife; female; white; age 25; married (1st time) for 5 years;
 - b. West Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. Pennsylvania 2 children/2 living
 - ---- Floyd F.; son; male; white; age 2; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
 - ---- Ray L.; son; male; white; age 9/12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- He appeared on the census on 26 Jan 1920 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.²³² Harrington, Harold J.; head; white; male; age 36; married
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio; occupation: farming
 - ---- Estella E.; wife; white; female; age 34; married;
 - b. West Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. United States
 - ---- Lloyd H.; son; white; male; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
 - ---- Ray L.; son; white; male; age 10; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- He appeared on the census on 28 Apr 1930 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States. ²³³ Harrington, Harold J.; head; male; white; age 46; married; first marriage at age 21;
 - b.Michigan; father b. Ohio; mother b.Ohio occupation: farmer/general farm
 - ---- Estella E.; wife; female; white; age 45; married; first marriage at age 20;
 - b. Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. Pennsylvania

Children from this marriage were:

62 M i. Floyd F. Harrington²³⁶ was born in 1908 in Michigan.²³⁶

87 Produced by Legacy

_

^{232. 1920} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan population schedule, Trowbridge, enumeration district (ED) 37, sheet 96, dwelling 258; digital images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T625, roll 754. 233. 1930 U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan population schedule, Trowbridge, enumeration district (ED) 35, sheet 9A, p. 112,

dwelling 226; digital images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com); citing National Archives and Records Administration microfilm T626, roll 973.

^{234.} Michigan, Marriage registers 12, 6700, Harrington-Johnson.

^{235. &}quot;World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Harold Joseph Harrington.

^{236. 1910} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan pop. sch., Trowbridge, ED 30, sheet 3A, dwell. 52.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 20 Apr 1910 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States. 237
 - Harrington, Harold; head; male; white; age 26; married (1st time) for 5 years;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio occupation: farmer/general farm
 - ----- Stella E.; wife; female; white; age 25; married (1st time) for 5 years;
 - b.West Virginia; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania 2 children/2 living
 - ---- Floyd F.; son; male; white; age 2; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
 - ---- Ray L.; son; male; white; age 9/12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- He appeared on the census on 26 Jan 1920 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.²³⁸
 - Harrington, Harold J.; head; white; male; age 36; married
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio; occupation: farming
 - ---- Estella E.; wife; white; female; age 34; married;
 - b. West Virginia; father b. Pennsylvania; mother b. United States
 - ---- Lloyd H.; son; white; male; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
 - ---- Ray L.; son; white; male; age 10; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- 63 M ii. **Ray L. Harrington**²³⁷ was born in 1909 in Michigan. ²³⁷

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 20 Apr 1910 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.²³⁷
- Harrington, Harold; head; male; white; age 26; married (1st time) for 5 years;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio occupation: farmer/general farm
- ---- Stella E.; wife; female; white; age 25; married (1st time) for 5 years;
 - b.West Virginia; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania 2 children/2 living
- ---- Floyd F.; son; male; white; age 2; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- ---- Ray L.; son; male; white; age 9/12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- He appeared on the census on 26 Jan 1920 in Trowbridge, Allegan County, Michigan, United States.²³⁸
 - Harrington, Harold J.; head; white; male; age 36; married
 - b.Michigan; father b.Ohio; mother b.Ohio; occupation: farming
 - ---- Estella E.; wife; white; female; age 34; married;
 - b.West Virginia; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.United States
 - ---- Lloyd H.; son; white; male; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
 - ---- Ray L.; son; white; male; age 10; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.West Virginia
- **28.** Eva Johnson (Lilly May Thompson ⁸, Elizabeth ¹) was born in Jul 1886 in Pennsylvania. ²³⁹

^{237. 1910} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan pop. sch., Trowbridge, ED 30, sheet 3A, dwell. 52.

^{238. 1920} U.S. census, Allegan, Michigan pop. sch., Trowbridge, ED 37, sheet 96, dwell. 258.

^{239. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 240
163 Taylor St.

Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster

---- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;

b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

29. Mary Johnson (Lilly May Thompson 8, Elizabeth 1) was born in Apr 1889 in Michigan. ²⁴⁰

Noted events in her life were:

She appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 240
163 Taylor St.

Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster

---- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;

b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

30. Stacy Webster Johnston²⁴¹ (*Lilly May Thompson* ⁸, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 10 Jan 1893 in Pittsfield, Warren Co., Pennsylvania, United States, ^{240,242} died on 23 Jun 1982 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan ^{242,243} at age 89, and was buried in Memorial Park Cemetery, Battle Creek, Calhoun County, Michigan. ²⁴²

^{240. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{241.} Johnston family information.

^{242.} Death Record for Stacy Webster Johnston.

^{243.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

Noted events in his life were:

 He appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States.²⁴⁴ 163 Taylor St.

Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years

b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster

---- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;

b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA

----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA

---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;

b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

• He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan. 245

236 Kalamazoo Street:

Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill

---- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland

---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania, mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.

---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

• He appeared on the census on 9 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. 246

Johnson, Stacy W.; male; white; age 26; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: repairer(?)/gas meters

---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 25; married;

b.Indiana; father b.Ohio; mother b.Indiana

---- Frank S.; son; male; white; age 3; single

b.Illinois; father b.PA; mother b.IN

---- Dale L; son; male; white; age 1; single;

b.Michigan; father b.PA; mother b.IN

^{244. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

^{245. 1910} Census of Allegan, Allegan Co., MI.

^{246. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁴⁷ 304 South Ave.

Johnston, Stacy W.; head; male; white; age 38; married; age at first marriage 22;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania; occupation: meter repair/gas

---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 35; married; age at first marriage 19;

b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Richard W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;

b.Illinois; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana

---- Dale L., son; male; white; age 12; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana

Stacy married **Ethel Deane Primmer** on 19 Jun 1915. ²⁴⁸ The marriage ended in divorce. Ethel was born on 6 Nov 1894 in Carroll County, Indiana, United States ^{248,249} and died on 18 Jan 1967 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan ^{248,249} at age 72.

Noted events in her life were:

• She appeared on the census on 9 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. ²⁵⁰ Johnson, Stacy W.; male; white; age 26; married;

b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: repairer(?)/gas meters

---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 25; married;

b.Indiana; father b.Ohio; mother b.Indiana

----- Frank S.; son; male; white; age 3; single

b.Illinois; father b.PA; mother b.IN

---- Dale L; son; male; white; age 1; single;

b.Michigan; father b.PA; mother b.IN

She appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁴⁷ 304 South Ave.

Johnston, Stacy W.; head; male; white; age 38; married; age at first marriage 22;

b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania; occupation: meter repair/gas

---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 35; married; age at first marriage 19;

b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

---- Richard W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;

b.Illinois; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana

---- Dale L., son; male; white; age 12; single;

b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana

Children from this marriage were:

 Richard Stacy Johnston was born on 15 Jul 1916 in Kewanee, Henry County, Illinois, United States and died on 30 Aug 1945 in Michigan at age 29.

^{247. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{248.} Johnston family information.

^{249.} Death Record for Ethel Deane Johnston.

^{250. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 9 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. ²⁵¹ Johnson, Stacy W.; male; white; age 26; married;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: repairer(?)/gas meters
 - ---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 25; married;
 - b.Indiana; father b.Ohio; mother b.Indiana
 - ---- Frank S.; son; male; white; age 3; single
 - b.Illinois; father b.PA; mother b.IN
 - ---- Dale L; son; male; white; age 1; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.PA; mother b.IN
- He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁵² 304 South Ave.
 - Johnston, Stacy W.; head; male; white; age 38; married; age at first marriage 22; b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania; occupation: meter repair/gas
 - ---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 35; married; age at first marriage 19;
 - b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Richard W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;
 - b.Illinois; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana
 - ---- Dale L., son; male; white; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana

Richard married **Eileen Beatrice Foster** on 21 Aug 1940 in Ohio. Eileen was born on 7 Dec 1921 in Manistee, Manistee County, Michigan, United States.²⁵³

65 M ii. **Dale Lavern Johnston** was born on 29 Mar 1918 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan²⁵⁴ and died on 25 Jun 1995 in Venice, Sarasota County, Florida, United States²⁵⁴ at age 77.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 9 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁵¹ Johnson, Stacy W.; male; white; age 26; married;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: repairer(?)/gas meters
 - ---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 25; married;
 - b.Indiana; father b.Ohio; mother b.Indiana
 - ---- Frank S.; son; male; white; age 3; single
 - b.Illinois; father b.PA; mother b.IN
 - ---- Dale L; son; male; white; age 1; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.PA; mother b.IN

^{251. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{252. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{253.} Email correspondence with family researchers.

^{254.} Johnston family information.

- He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁵⁵ 304 South Ave.
- Johnston, Stacy W.; head; male; white; age 38; married; age at first marriage 22; b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania; occupation: meter repair/gas
- ---- Ethel D.; wife; female; white; age 35; married; age at first marriage 19;
 - b.Indiana; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- ---- Richard W.; son; male; white; age 13; single;
 - b.Illinois; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana
- ---- Dale L., son; male; white; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Indiana

Dale married **Ruth Kaye McIntyre** on 15 Oct 1947 in Toledo, Lucas, Ohio, United States. ²⁵⁶ Ruth was born on 7 Sep 1927 in Mobile, Mobile County, Alabama, United States. ²⁵⁶

31. Alice Johnson (Lilly May Thompson 8, Elizabeth 1) was born in May 1897 in Michigan. 257

Noted events in her life were:

- She appeared on the census on 4 Jun 1900 in Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan, United States. 257 163 Taylor St.
 - Johnson, Manessah; head; white; male; b.July 1856; age 43; married 16 years
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: teamster
 - ----- Lily; wife; white; female; b.Nov. 1862; age 37; married 16 years; 6 children/6 living;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ---- Stella; daughter; white; female; b.Apr. 1885; age 15; single;
 - b.West Virginia; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ----- Eva; daughter; white; female; b.July 1886; age 13; single;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ---- Marry; daughter; white; female; b.April 1889; age 11; single;
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ---- Stacy; son; white; male; b.Jan. 1891; age 7(9?); single;
 - b.PA; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ---- Alice; daughter; white; female; b.May 1897; age 3; single;
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA

^{255. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{256.} Johnston family information.

^{257. 1900} Census of Grand Rapids, Kent Co., MI.

- She appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan.²⁵⁸ 236 Kalamazoo Street:
 - Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill
 - ----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland
 - ---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.
 - ---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- **32. Howard Lester Johnson** (*Lilly May Thompson* ⁸, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 2 Dec 1902 in Michigan ^{259,260} and died on 27 Feb 1984 ²⁶⁰ at age 81.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan. ²⁵⁸
 - 236 Kalamazoo Street:
 - Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill
 - ----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland
 - ---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.
 - ---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania

^{258. 1910} Census of Allegan, Allegan Co., MI.

^{259. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{260.} Michigan Deaths, 1971-1996.

- He appeared on the census on 7 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁶¹ 213 Post Ave.
 - Johnson, Manessah; head; own home; mortgaged; male; white; age 62; married;
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: miller/cereal factory
 - ---- Lillie; wife; female; white; married; age 57;
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA
 - ---- Howard; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ----- Elab; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ----- Wayne; son; male; white; single; age 13; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
- **33.** Elah A. Johnson (*Lilly May Thompson* ⁸, *Elizabeth* ¹) was born on 19 Oct 1904 in Michigan ²⁶¹ and died on 18 Jun 1981 in Bedford, Calhoun, Michigan at age 76.

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan. 262
- 236 Kalamazoo Street:
- Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill
- ----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;
- b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland
- ---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.
- ---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- ---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- ---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- ----- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- He appeared on the census on 7 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. ²⁶¹ 213 Post Ave.
 - Johnson, Manessah; head; own home; mortgaged; male; white; age 62; married;
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: miller/cereal factory
 - ---- Lillie; wife; female; white; married; age 57;
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA
 - ---- Howard; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ----- Elab; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
 - ---- Wayne; son; male; white; single; age 13; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
- He appeared on the census on 3 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. ²⁶³
 - 21 Spring Street
 - Johnston, Elah A.; head; male; white; age 25; married; age at first marriage 23;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: baker/own shop
 - ---- Ann M.; wife; female; white; age 24; married; age at first marriage 23;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Michigan; mother b.Michigan

^{261. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{262. 1910} Census of Allegan, Allegan Co., MI.

^{263. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

34. Wayne Johnson (Lilly May Thompson 8, Elizabeth 1) was born in 1907 in Michigan. 264

Noted events in his life were:

- He appeared on the census on 18 Apr 1910 in Allegan, Allegan, Michigan.²⁶⁵ 236 Kalamazoo Street:
 - Johnston, Manessah; head; male; white; age 52; married (once) for 29 years;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.England; mother b. England occupation: miller/flour mill
 - ----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 49; married (once) for 29 years; 9 children/9 living;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Scotland; mother b.Scotland
 - ---- Stacy; son; male; white; age 17; single;
 - b.Pennsylvania; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania occupation: sander/furniture fact.
 - ---- Alice; daughter; female; white; age 12; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Howard; son; male; white; age 7; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Elah; son; male; white; age 5; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
 - ---- Wayne; son; male; white; age 3; single;
 - b.Michigan; father b.Pennsylvania; mother b.Pennsylvania
- He appeared on the census on 7 Jan 1920 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan. 266 213 Post Ave.
- Johnson, Manessah; head; own home; mortgaged; male; white; age 62; married;
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA; occupation: miller/cereal factory
- ---- Lillie; wife; female; white; married; age 57;
 - b.PA; father b.England; mother b.PA
- ----- Howard; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
- ---- Elab; son; male; white; single; age 15; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
- ----- Wayne; son; male; white; single; age 13; b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA
- He appeared on the census on 4 Apr 1930 in Battle Creek, Calhoun, Michigan.²⁶⁴ 747 W. Van Buren St.
 - Johnson, Manessah A.; head; male; white; age 75; married; age at first marriage 22;
 - b.PA; father b.England, mother b.PA; occupation: janitor/pool room
 - ----- Lillie M.; wife; female; white; age 67; married; age at first marriage 18;
 - b.PA; father b.Scotland; mother b.PA
 - ---- Wayne D.; son; male; white; age 23; single;
 - b.MI; father b.PA; mother b.PA; occupation: carpenter/house

^{264. 1930} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.

^{265. 1910} Census of Allegan, Allegan Co., MI.

^{266. 1920} Census of Battle Creek, Calhoun Co., MI.